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JUDGE NBUYEN: We open the record for a2 heaviny o

¢4

the complaint of Daniel J. berwin against Philadelphia

41Electric Company at Docket Number F-QU160324. My name s Ly

pla]

Yan Nguy@n. I am the Administrative Law Judge éssign@c ¥y
& the Commission to hear this complaint. 1 will ésk the
?:partxag to identify themselves for the record, Mr. Kerooa®
8| MR. FERWIN: Yes, sir.

g JUDGE NGUYEN: Can you identify yourself for ths

10 record please.

11 MR. FERWIN: Fennsylvania driver’s license?

1z JUDGE BGUYEN: Your name ahd’addresg?

13 MRy FERWIN: Oh, Dapiel J. Perwih.

14 ’ JUBGE NBUYEN:  And where do you reside?

15 MR. FERWIN: 122 Dewsy Road, Cheltehham; Pennsylvar .a

16] 19012,

17 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you.
18  JUDBE NBUYEN: Ms. Hopper?
121 MS. HOPPER: Yes, mv name is Mary McFall Hupper 119

ﬁ&yl‘m the attarney for Philadelphia Electric Company.

oy JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. terwin, do you want to testify .
22 this hearing?

23 MR. FERWIN: VYes, sir.

24| JUDGE NGUYEN: Take this seat please.

20 DANIEL J. PERWIN, called as a witness, having -auor
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duly sworn, was ezamined and testified as fallows:
JUDGE NBUYEN: Tell me what happened.

DIRECT TESTIMONY

THE WITNESS: Welly, my electric bill doubled aft:%
they changed the meter.

JUDGE NGUYEN: When did they change the meter?

THE WITNESS: It will be two yedrs ago this monci
3 May .

JUDBE NGUYEN: And tell me the increasé in
cunsumpt;mm each manth.

THE WITNESS: Well, the =-- according to them, my
2l consumption doubled but we didn't do anything. We didn 1
itadd any appliances. There's only my wife and I living
‘thereg There's nu storeos being played rothing getls cur. e .1
day from 9 in the morning until I come home at 5:30 &3
night.  We have besn there 14 years and for 12 years s
‘bill cortainly wasn't cheap Eut ta double 1t i -- and I
asked them why if they would come 1n -— they've had metersk
on the place for three weeks remaved them all last mée& i
' mtill haven't heard anything from them. Thay were suppassi
Lt give me pﬁinﬁoutﬁ.

JUDGE NBUYEN: In what month was your consumption 446
Filowatt hours? In what month wes ﬁﬁatQ |

THE WITNESS: What year, sir? This is a --

JUDGE NBUYEN: In your camplaint®
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4446 w211, that was average.

JUDGE NBUYEN: In what year?

CTHE WITNESS: 1981.

JUDGE NBUYEN: 19817 |

THE WITNESS: 1980, 1981, ,=zs, they stayed adoui tre
BA0IE . ,

JUDGE NGUYEN: When did it go up to E83 kilowattl
Choure” | |

THE WITNESS: For the average of 19%2.
JUDGE NBUYEN: 19927
THE WITNESS: Well, that would be from May of ‘91 ap
vuntil April of '92 that would be ﬁﬁat year. That was iz
year it doubled to 88T rilowatts.
JUDGE NGUVEN: 927
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE‘NBUYEN: QHEH was the electric meter chargoeo?
THE WITNESS: Well, there héoe been two mater
changes.  They changed the first one 1n’19?1}
JUDGE NGUYEN: What month was that?
THE WITNESS: May of '91.
JUDGE NGUYEN: May of '917
THE WITNESS: VYes, it was the first metér.chang@_
JUDGE NOUYEN: The second change?

THE WITNESS: Was May of '92.

THE WITNESS: The —- my electric bill average 1l of
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TUDBE NGUYEN: Why did they change the ~- they 1.' >0
the change 1n May of 19?1?’ Why did they do that?

THE WITNESE: They didn't tell us thay just cams o %
and changed 1t. We sau the bills going up and they 5a;: ot
was Jjust your turn but they didn't change no other meizr: in
the ares.

JUDGE NGUYEN: And why did they change in May of
19927

THE WITNESS: They never euplained that.

JUDGE NGUYEN: So after that your consurpiion
increased?

THE WITNESE: Sure i1t has stayed double what 1t Fae
been ail through the '80's and the first year of 1990, '
it doubled and this month's bill 1 got a bill this monbh,iar'
$9% for electricity. And we've cut back since this hea bteon
gﬁimg 5.

JUDGE NGUYEN: You have o tell the Court what mortt

the consumpfion was 1ncreased —~~ was doubled. You just

cannot talk generally.

THE WITHESS: Okay. The first month we were awerz of

it o was May of 1991. Our kirlowatt garned went from —- 5.2

were at 320 in 198%, Zul 1n 1990, 1n ‘91 we went to 684, n
G2, we went to 807 that's zlmost triple.
JUDBE NBUYEN: When did it increase to 10,4601

Vilowatt hours”?




1} THE WITHNESS: For the year of 91, yes, sir. (=

Y3

from May-June of '91 to April-May of '92 1t jumped t-2 @

Ld

vp&riﬁd in 90 to "9l 1t was 3,000, Bir, I think i YO turn

4l ane more pagé yow'll have this thingrl‘m losking at.  Ubay.

51 From 90 to '91 my bilowstts were 5,391, The following yzar

&l from '91 to 92 they jumped to 10,601. Now, I'd havz .o

7istay up all onight all Saturday and all Sunday and run |

Sleverything in the house to double my electricity. And .
Flwagnt that the bills were cheap.

1O JUDGE NGUYEN: How many members are there in youw

11] family® | |

oAz THC WITNESS: Just my wife and myself.

135} JUDGE NBUYEN: How many rooms are tﬁére in your

14 house? 7

15 THE‘MITNESS: Well, there's four bedrooms and thr &

16] rooms  dounstairs.

174 JUDSE MGUYEN: What hind of electric appliances or

18] you wuse in your house?

19) THE WITHESS: We have -—-
20 - JUDGE NBUYEN: Radio?
21 THE WITNESS: 0Oh, yeah, sure. Well, I have ore mad o

o2] that we play 1n the morning that plays for about an hour
23lwhen 1'm getting up and getting out. We have g8 TV and 2
DHVVERL C We have a dishwasner, we have ~-

iy , JUDGE NGUYEN: A dryer?
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There's a light 1o the living room. There's a light .o .

THE WITNESS: An electric dryer which they mete-cd
this month. We have a washing machine and during of cou~:s
the sunmer mionths we have an arir conditioner.

JUDBE NBUYEN: During the summer months only?

THE WITHESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Refore your céhsumptxam was incresscd,
et was the consumption prévzous:y?

THE WITNESS: Well, it averaged around S300 to J00C a
vear.  Now, 1t's over ten and we ha#en’t done a thing L

fact, we've cut back i1n the last year. We're afraid sz u-n

the lightg on any amore. [ reduced all &0 watt bulks o

JUDBE NGUYLIl:  Well, how many bulbs do you have®
THE WITNESS: T have wne outdoor light that burne 11
night. That’'s a 40 watt bulb.
| JUDGE NGUYENM: In tne house?

THE WITNESS:  In the house nothing burns all nigh.

L

Fitehen that's g 40 watt fluorescent which 1s suppossd o 2

consvmption. Downstairs we have —- when she's downsta. v 3t

taght, she uses a 60 wati bulb. Other than that, upstai~o

2 Itve thanged everything to 40 and 25 watt buelbs and 2t ¢

lstill going up.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have a sterea?

THE WITNESS: No, @it
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have & stove that you use?

THE WITNESS: ho, I don’'t cook electric.- Botn
neighbors on either side of me cool electric and thoar hills
:ahe ITowsr than ﬁxne.

MSG. HOPPER: Objection, Your Honor, any refece-cz 0
other neighbors electric use is i1rrelevant to Mr. Herara! |
UsE .

THE WITNESS: Why wowuld that be?

JTUDBE NBUYEN: Recause 1t 18 not your use. Do you
have a refrigerator freecer”

THE WITNESS: Une refrigefatar in the bitchzn ani tne
refrigerator in the basement that doesn't get used tihat
B} much .
| JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have a clock?

THE WITNESS: An electric ciock,‘mther than tha clook
radia that's in my bedroom.

JTUDGE NGUYEN: Do ymﬁ nave the bills before --

THE WITNESS: No, that's where I made this schodolss

IUﬁBE NGUYEN: Do you have the bills before 151
i| before 198% '88, '8B7, '8& du you have those bills®

THE WITNESS: I don‘t really tnow. 1 dzdn'tkbutksr
to look for thewm. 1 would i1magine they're in the hmu&e
aamaubiere., ‘

JUDGE MNGUYEN: So the :oﬁgumption in thase years a-e
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acceptable to you?
THE WITHESS: Yeah, I would assunme that '89 and 70

were acreptable. We would have went back further but oo 1

dig this schedule I got as many bills together as 1 Couls

and 1t just seemed that ‘879 and '92¢ representec what we n:d

wsed over a five or six year period so I didn't want & 5 o

tou wul of hand with this. The point 1 was demonstrall:

[

just wasn't 1990 agairgt Y1, It was '8Y and 70 were

fairly consistent and 1in 1991 it just jumped through tho
Shy.

JUDGE NGUYEN: So if the company 1is not going Lu

submit to the bills before 1989, can you give me thosc

bille”
| THE WITHNESS: I will try. I won't promise you
anythang.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Fire.

THE WITNESS: See; the thing was we had dig a 1.., 2
survey in the neighborhbood and you'll have to excuss M2 L0
r@febring tg ~=

MS. HOPPER: I'm going to obiect again tb‘aﬂy

reference to anybody else's electric Bills.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Don't say anything.
THE WITNESS: It was ——
MGS. HOPPER: The Judge has ruled on it.

THE WITNESS: Olay.
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TUDGE NBUYEN: Do you have any friends or ch.lercr
coming to the house?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE NBUYEN: Your witness.

EROSS EXAMIMATION

BY MS. HOPPER:

G Mr. berwin, I just have a couple questiong
regarding your electric usage. You stated youo have A «.or

conditioner. Is that central zir conditioning”

A Umn-hum.

. And how do you heat your home?

A. Gas.

Q} Do you have a microwave?

A Yeah, but 1t duewﬁ‘t get used. 1t sits in {(Oe

corner in the hitchen.
a. Ard you have a coffee maher?

A. Yeah, I also have rught lights and all t&.:

other stuff that the girl from Norristown came out and .iied

o make a big deal out of.

ey I just asbted vou if you had a coffee maber.
Qw D}vay-
Q. When did you == has central air condition:ng

been 1t your house since you owned 1t?
A s,

i And has 1t always been two people who liveo .2
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your house from 1989 on?

fx. Ma, I have four children.

Q. You have Tfour children®

AL Um=-hum.

. Arnd when did -- did they all leave abt ancr or
‘wh@ﬂ did the last cne leave?

A They got married over a'perlcﬁ af time.  'n
fact, the youngest is getting married next month.

. Ard she lives with you pow?

A, Moy she lives in Hew Yoirk.

. And how long has it been just yaur w.fe arnd

you at the house?

. Oh, four yoars,

8. At any time of the year do your childran w2
home to spend the holidays with yvou over a period of Luror?

0. They all live within the area.

MS. HOPPCR: One second, Your Honor, pleass,
BY MS. HOPPER:

Q. Mr. berwing 1sn't 1t true that you've alceccw
been given tmo‘cﬁ@dité on your account?

f. I dan't knuw.’ What du you mean by that?

Q. Your bill has been credited. The company ~¢7

given you a credit to the price.

. I thinb a sinty~sovaen ~~ giagty-cegven dJol.oae

Bill
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. And another credit was given?
. I'm not aware of that.
Gha And are you aware of when the last tima yo 4

jelecteric barll was pard?

AT Noy, I dan't pay 1it.

& Are you surprised that there basn't beze .o
payment sinve Ouiobee?

a. - Yes, she said she's sending you money. Si:
hasn't sent you any monay.

. For the record there's been no payment iy
Gﬁﬁmbewu' Are yvou aware of what your balance 117

A I imagine around 2 or %300@.

. Ard in any time 1 the past have youw mac:

payment terns with Philadelphiz Electric toward the past ue

bzlance?
A, Na.
6. Have you maintained those payment agreecen.: ?
& As far as 1 brow. I was out of work 1n 'ET o

84 and we ran the bill up and then we got in an agreeas2n

It was $280 a month.

. I'm talking more recently within the pest bvo
yesgrs’

A Mot that ['m aware of, no.

. And do you use ymur air condrtioning?

A Sure, 1n the summer time.
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1  MS. HOPPER: [ have no further gquestians of 4r
Ziterwin.

3’ COTHE WITNESS: Can I ask you some questions, Your

4 Hoanor?

51 JUDGE NBUYEN: Not yet hecause there is no ong Tit
&} you ko ash. They have not testified yet.

75 THE WITNESS5: Oh, wkdy.

@‘ JTUDBE NGUYEN: Do you want me to admit thesz2 inic he
?irecord? | | |

10 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.  And 1f you want I <an fri.
11} the rest of that out for this year.

124 JUDGE NGUYEN: You have to give two copies to Ui
izkﬁaurﬁ Reparter.

14 k THE WITNESS: Do vow want it this way ov dﬁ you LAk
1% me to go home and f111 it out for '92 and ‘93 to reflect?
16 JUDGE NGBUYEN: 1 need orevious bills.

171 THE WITNESS: Well, them I 11 have to dig out for

18] you. How soon do you want me to get those out for you™

19 THE WITHESS: As soon as possible.
20 | IUDGE NBUYEN: 1988, '87, 'B6 okay.
=1 JUDGE. NBUYEN: Ms. Hopper, do you have this capy™
oy MS. HOPPER: Well, I have the capykattached touh,

~sl complaint, That will be fine.
24 JUDGE MNGUYEN:z Ohay. 6And then admit the summary o

25(brlley xn 1989 and 1920, 1991 and 1992 into the recorc as




11 Exhibit AL,

2 (Complainant's Exhibit A~1 was produced and ta-~he !
: for i1dentification and admitted in evidence.!

-

4 JUDSE NGUYEN:  thank you. You may go back sc o yo2.»

§ 5@at‘ Ms. Hopper?

& MS. HOPPER: Yes., My first witness I'd like teo ca’l
i dean Nelson please.

B JEAY NELSON, called as a witness, having been daly
Yisworn, was exanined and testified as follows:

141 DIRECT EXAMINATION

11 BY MS. HOPPER:
ol a. Okay. Ms. Nelson, can you please statz vousr

13 Full name for the record.

141 Al Jean Demarvco Nelson.

15 Gl And by whom are you employed?

1938 A | Philadelphia Electrie Company.

 i7‘ ; . And youw have to speak up tc make sure che

18| Court Reporter and Mr. Perwin can hear you. And how lane
19} have you been employed with Philadelphia Electric Companyt
=0 AL Twenty~one years. |

21 Q. And what 1s your jab descript;un? What .s

22 your job poasition at Philadelphia Electric Campany?

A AT I'm a senior fie.ld investigator.
24 &. And how long have you been a senlor fiel:

=5} tnwestigatoce?
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A Four years.

fi. find what were you pﬁiur’to seniar Tiolu
14vestigator? |

A Senror customer Pepreseniatlve.

2. and can you give us a description of whiat wour
dutiegkare a% a senior fielg 1nva§tigatmw?

AL My duties include bagically investigat.ng vy
bBilling complaints that comes through the company to (&
fullest. |

@a dnd when you say investigéte g bi1lling
complaint what do you mean by a billing complaint?

T
¥

A. Any time a customer will contact the officz 1in

a dispute of their billing for any reason shatsoever (U ig

part of my duty to determine what the customer's dispuite s

and how it can be cettled.

g. And do you investigate both gas and eleciris
sreounts? |

A. Yes, 1 do.

Q. And when you receive & billing dispubte 1het do

you gonerally do? If youw could just give us a briet
OVETY LB,

£ There's a lot of functions involved in hab.

. Yeau don't bave to state svery step you do just

give us an rdea of what genorally --

i Welly, 1t really details analyzing sven yilb .
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that's occurred on the atcount i mebter readings, usage,

applianres of properties, verifying sccuracy of not the
mater itself but the eguipment in the home in comparisc- ‘o

the bills.

a. Do vou spezk to the customers?
& . Yes, 1 do.
. And i the scope of your duties as & s@mioy

field i1nvestigator did you conduct a field investigat.os .. %

the Ferwin's property?

A. Yes, I did.

M. And what was the reason for ybur
investigation?

o, The increase in the bills from one yeer ot e
; n&i}:t .

. And wheo did you first become wnvolvad il

this 1nvestigation? ‘

B Septeamber uf“91.

. And can you = what happened in Seétembur )
21 that caused you to become i1nvolved 1in this accoun.?

A. I believe 1t was Mr. kKerwin that contacies Jurn

office -~ let me donble check -- regarding the increase in
 the bills and that's how I wouid have gotten involved in (&,

1t was Mre. Perwin.

4. And what nazppened when you received thao - 57T

contact from Mes. Ferwin®?
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AL Okay. Well, what I did was what I Lasically/

would have dooe what I normally did wes Started,aut'tg

imvéstigating the readings on the account bhecause thoe = o8

a meter change.
. And I'm going to interfere why was the aoi- -

changed?

A. It's a random sample meter change.
3. What's a random sample meter change?
B, 0ld &, dash 6 meters are removed from i

property yearly at a random sample.

a. Ohay. And when was that done?

(A August of '92 1 believe. Lut me Jjust doub ..
| check my papers. 1 believe it was August of '92.

. If vol received a ¢all in September of 'Y1,

would 1t be August of '?1 when the meter was changed?

A. I'm sorry, that's correct.
&. Okay.
A August 26 of '92 1 helieve was the exact cel

e "Y1 rather 1 take that back three times now 1 said Lt

MS. HOPPER: (Okay, Your Honor, 1 have & documenc ~Lre

tlthat I'd like to have marked as PECO Exhaibit Number 1.

{PECO Exhiﬁxt No. 1 was produced and marked fer
identification.) :

BRY MS5. HOPPER:
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1 Q. Mes. Nelson, I'm going to show yvou what

3

marted as PECO Exhibit 1 and aghk 11 yvou can identify - ..

A This is the test result that comes bach oo

L

4| the meter shop that says the meter wass tested and they ¢
S| them with these tags.

& I And is thet the old meter at Mr, Kerwin'g
7_pruperty?

8 A, Yes, 1t is. This is the original one. A

P} this 15 where I'm confused. I'm not positive of the ..o 1t

iolwae removed but August 26, 721 was the date we testad .

11} G Okay. And a new meter was instzlled®

2 Al Yes, it was.

134 . And was 1t the gsame type of meter?

14 A. Moy 1t was not.

18] . Ard did the change of this meter in AUyt % G F

16121 nave any effect on the terwain's bi1ll7

17} A, Absolutely.
18 .  What hzppened?
19 A The meter that was 1in the praoperty was roa:

X

Dol ranning accurately. It was ranning slow.  And a new molon
21l was inetalled and the test results —- the test @rior L
28t installation of the newer acter teétem the meter 1o ae

25 aecurate.

24 . The rew meter?

g ' Fia The new meter.
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1 : a. And how do you know that the cld meter wasz

Zlrunning slow?

-t £ From the test results.

4 A And is that PECO Exhibit 17

sl A, Yes, 1t 15.

6" (. And can you darect our attention to wherz tw2
?‘ﬁﬁﬁt'PeﬁultﬁbeP the first meter are on PECO Exhxh:ﬁ M

(= A, There is two test operations of the metis 14d
gl thers's an F that says 98.6 and an L that says 8%.4&.

iﬁ‘ - . And you're pmlnting to the first meter oo™
11k Ay The top mater test, bmttém line on the Lei.
1z A And PECC Exhibit 1 1s a document that's Ledi
131 £he ordinary course af PECO business?

14 A Ves, it is.

15] MS. HOPPER: Your Honor, I have a document hebz‘hnat

16§ 1'd libe to have marked as PECO Exhibit 2 pleaée. 1'm
17:§orry, Yoaur Honar; 1 handed out thé WTOng dccument. 1f =
1E’cmm1d have that back that’'s Buppmﬁéd to be another numao -
19| Obay« This is a decument that we will mark as PECO ﬁw

QQF - (PECO Exhibit No. 2 was broduced and marked for
identification.) ’

S RY M% . HUPRER:

27 Ge Can you identaify it”

?&‘ | G Yes, I can. These also come cut of th2 o0

25] shiop privr to the meter being installed. It's also tes
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land 1t's Just basically tagged with the resulbts on LU

right-~hand side of the card.

s firtd was thais for the meter that was installsd

that reblaced the old meter®

A | Yesy, and I can give you that date 1f you art
it 8o we can clarify that. The old meter was removed an
Auyuet 26 so that was a correct date of ‘91,

. ~And the new meter was i1nstalled on the sanz
date?

&y On the same date.

Q.' And after the installation of this metusr 10

August of 1991 and after you uwere rontacted by the kora: s,

what did you da next on the account?

AL Well, first I euplained ~- 1 beliave 1t mas

- Mr. Ferwin at the time that the meter that we removed fram

the property was slow and now the pew one 1s accurcts Sus o

verify that 1 reguested another meter test of that metoe-.
o. And when you first reviewed the account in
Septenber of '91 —-
B Yes.
‘Qn - was there any adjustment to the bill maﬁv?
A Yes, there was.
B AN And when was that?
A, There were two adjustments mace.

8« I'm just talting about the one in 19%1.
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1 A Okay. In 1991 was ~- October 4thy 1994,

t3

$78.59 was credited to the account.

%]

g, ~ And why was that done?

&

AL Well, there was an error in the subtrac.z:n on

o

the meter set ard removal and the subtraction represcents:

£1 494 Lilopwatt hours and we had accidentally overbilled &

7l berwin due to the subtraction errcf.

8 . Utay. And just sc that I can mate ona ¢ An
9lclear. After the old meter was removed and the new metur
Dlwas installed, would it be unusual for the bills to ircrsise
11] for Mr. kerwin?

i A. I'm sorry, repeat it.

13 N After the meter was changed in August of 9%,

14ldig the billis increase?

15] A.  Yes, they did.

i&‘ a. I that unusual?

17 Al No, not at all.

8 a. And why is that?

19 AL Becauvse the‘meter aperating prior was nod

ol operating at it's 100 percent sccuracy.

o1 G. Do you know how long the meter that was
$2~ahanged in August of ‘91 had been at the property”®

23 , A Actually, no, 1 don't. But I should rave

241 on tne’recond here if you can bear with me. There 1s o ou:

mabintormation on our records which meane that was instelleo




f
A Al

il prior to 1965.
21 B Obay. And after the credit was given in
sl October of 1991, was that the end of your involvement in

G4lthis case?

5] A. No, 1t wasn't. |

& Q. And what was the next thing that happéﬁ&jT

7} A. Mre. ferwin or Mr. Eerwin, contacted us oga. 1.
8| ; q. Qnd wher was that? |

? A I beliave that was June of ‘92, May cof '20

1“1 Q. | And what wa=z the reason for thé cénta:t?

S( A, 1t stated use increased more than tw.ce as

~1E’much ge last vyear,

12 &. And what did you do after you received thav
14(phmné call®?

15 a. On May 29th of '92 —— well, May of ‘92 i

16| requested that that meter also be tested for accuracy.

17 5| That was the new meter?

18 AL That was the new meter.

19 . And was that meter tested?

20 A Yes, 1t was.

21 Qg i Did that meter have to be replaced?

22 A Yes, 1t did.

Pt I s - And why was that”?

24 N The first snd third dials were found to be

25l slow and the fifth dial fast which would mean the ratiz




ttwould be off.

& N And 3 new meter was installed?
3 A. Yes, Lb was.
4 MS. HDPPER: Your Honor, I have another docunenv .'d

Si1ite to have maéhgm as PECO Euhibit 3 1f I may. Hopeiu. vy,
&tI‘Wave the right one this time.

71 (PECO kxhibit No. 3 was produced and marked f{ar
wdentitfication.)

9| BY MS. HOPPER:

10 I}s Mre. Nelson, I want to show you what's Leor

{1 marted as PECO 2 ard ask 1f you can identify that.

12 A. Again this is a8 —-— they call it & metoer Loz
i3 (W \ Um=hum. |

14 = When the meters are tested thay are tage.od.
iﬁ\k &. And this 1s the one for the latest meter :het

14 was 1nstalled at the Veruin's pﬁmpebty?

17§ < Yes, 16 was.

18] .  And the date on this PECO Exhibit 37

19 A. Noverber 15th of '91.

?&, Q. And 1% PECO Exhibit 2 a document fthat voula e

21} prepared 1in the ordinacvy course of PECO businese®

nl A, Yes, it would.
- Q. “And after the new metsr mas rnstalled did tnat

D28l end the investigation?

254 £ No, it did not.
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a. And what happened next®™ What was your poes
invelyvement®

[ Otay. Again, duoing an investigation I spo-.
with Mr. Eerwin, at‘that time\and I sxplained the restl . s of
the meter test and the new meter was installed, I ales bhad
reviewed the account a second time not knowing thas = et
was applied previous On the'aacmunt and readjusted tne
aceount again for $80.49 1n Jﬁne of 92,

Q. Qnd'fmr what time period did that seconc
adiustment cover?

A That covered July 3 of '91 to Septemher 24 of
1. When the griginal meter was changed,’the ald metor cas
cﬁamgedi And 1 had neglected to look back in the recorc
and see that i1t had been done i1nitially and uf fered

a ~= pffered the adjiustment again.

0. So you gave another credit?

Ay Yeas, I d;d.

Q. And then?

A | And then 1 offered to test the new meter thas
was at the propecty 2lso.

. And when was that third méter tést/dane?

A July second of 1992,

Q. énd prior to July of 1992, had you spolen i

Cthe Herwing®

a. YE‘.?“.B, 1 had.
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iy | Q*, find what was the purpose af_ycur_distusa:g%~?
2 A. In the billing investigation we do try cio-
>l the telephone to deﬁermlne if there 1s an sppliance in the
4ihouse that we could determine to be a8 cause of incresass
5‘use_ S0 we do what we call a cbst.estimate or cast ana. .8
&lover the phone.
7 0. Did you do that?
8 A Yes, 1 did.
9’ &. And what Qeré'ymur results, briefly?
10 AL, That I had no problem with the cost to opevaie

11| other than the fact that it was very hard to do an accuvrai?
12| test over the telepﬁone since 1 was informed that rore o
131 the appliances in the home were wsed .

14 R~ Did you discuss with the Ferwins the effnct

15l are conditioning use has on the sleciric billing?f

1é . ~ Yesy 1 did.
17) & And could you tell us what you tald thes™

18} AL 1 expleined basically the usage that sccuryo o
19 in June of '92 regarding 200 kilowatt hours in éix deys ot
20 Mr. Ferwin bad mentioned to me bad occurred on hiayméfaﬁ.

=1 »Q, Sin days? |

22> AL This is Mr. kerein's statement that e fell

235 that the new meter was incorrect but because over 200

2 bilowatt fiours wers used in sin days and 1 @xpléined theo

25 woekend that he was referring to was over z weekend whert
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tne temperatures were over 80 degrees and over 90 porcen:
humidity and that is what tind of an effect an a2ir
condirtioner can have on a bill.

&. Okay. And aftec tne meter was tested sca. n in

Tuly of 1992, did you —-

MR« FERWIN: Objection, Your Honor, what do yc; fvan
meter was tested? There was only one test.

MS. HOPPER: I'm sorry. The meter was testad in July
of iW?R. |

MR. FERWIN: Hold on now. You're throwing stuff in

here that 1s not true. 1 had one fellow out to test the

meter that is all.

THE WITNESS: Theore were two meter tests dore an the

property.
MR. FERWIN: Not to our bnowledge.
- BY MS. HOPPER:

ol I 1 car just follow up these questions to

establish the recard. In July of 1992, was there & uat -

test”

A, Yes, there was.

Q. And after that July of 1990, did you go ou; o
the propaprty? |

a. Yes, I did.
. . Ond when did you go out to the properiv?

A, July 23rd of 1992,
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i 0 And what was the purpose of your vigis”

. Againy the Ferwins got back to us. Thoy : ed
aﬂkinfmrmal complaint with the Publlc Utility Commissior.
Go my job at that time was to go to the property.

Q. Yo ﬁéed to speal up.

A When they file an informal complaint wiih {ae
Public Utility Commission, then our job is to go to e
'pwmparty and do an analygis’mf the use on the premises. ‘e

also do what we call dropping load at the property macir

W

Jsure that there's no shorts, grounds or dissipation of

LEPVLICE.
Q. Did you find any shorts, grounds or

dissipation of sorvica?

. Nog 1 did not.
G« Did vou do an appliance analysis at thaLViA*a?
. Yeas, I did.
2« Did you complete a dacudent to that eof gl ?
., Yes, 1 did.
MS. HOPPER: Your Honor, at this point I have &

| document I'd lile to mark as PECO Fuhibit 4 pleasa.
(PECO Erhibit No. 4 was produced and marked for
rdentifticationdd

BY M5. HOPPER:

| & M&. MNeleon, I'm handing you 8 ctopy of tDei ©

been marked as PECO Exbibiit 4 can you identify it plocsce.
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[N Yes, 1 can.  This 1s when 1 was at the recuin
residence on July ZUrd and walbing through the house and
unplugging applxancés'I did the &nalyzis at thnat time.

N OFay. mld.you tate notes cof the appli#nﬁés at

the property’”
k-

A Yoo, 1 did.

. And what was the purpose of doing an appliarce
analysis’

4. To determine whether or not the usage 1 7

M line with the bills trey're heing rendered. And it alsc

melps to establish in doing the droppinyg loads and chec! tng

for grounds, shorte and dissipations. It also helps to

Hldeternine 1 one of those appliarnces could be

mzlfunctioning.
. And it we could go through PECO Exbibit 4 and

1t you could exsplain on the record what you found at the

propecty.

A Rasically 1 didn't even include in this
lighting or anythlrg like that because I didn't think thag
wae necessary. There was basically one TV. That would Hive

beoen ~- I fabte 1t back there was nore than one TV at toe

fproperty but I allow for one TV opereiing on an average. 1

i took for consideration of & refrigerator plugged ia 1n ine

Prtemen aod down 10 the basement  thepre wass a migrowave That

3l 1 was informed was rarely aserd.
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. Ard did you allow usage for that?

A Yes, I did.
(S The coffee maker 1 did alleow for usacer on

that., 1 added in a few night lights and a couple cloc!:

that 1 fournd at the premises. Just for record purgpsce @

washer and deyer and T allowed for three loads a month.

believe that was a month -- let me double check that —- v Iy

for three loads a month. A furnace fap, they havez a boo oor

system with the furpace fann that when 1 arrived at the

Hproperty wag on and 1t's on the on position not the

automatic position so it would run all the time.

a. And the furnace fan what does that adfect”
£, It what respect®
Q. I'm sarry. What is the furnace fan?

A. - When you have a hot air system even though the

heater 1taeelf may go through the house i1t needs a fan to

blow 1t throuygh the house and that fan was on the on
position rather than the automatic position. Cn the

autnmatic position it will go off or on as the heater or ¢ .1

conditioner will call for., With i1t being 1n the on pos:liun

1t runs continually.
Q. And yvou allotted far that?
f. Yes, I did and I put two figures on the =boes.

I fimured it out *welve hours a day and at four houre o o
=} ¥

o by lowatt hours & amonth.
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1 3. What else did you find at the property”?

el | £, The central air conditioning which I Lot =
3 reading off of 1t which I found to be S600 watte.

4laveraged out the arr conditioning based on and I'm ro.

Slpositive I can read this ~- do you have the origiral or ¢n

& 1™ It's probubly clearer onkthe original.

7 Q. I don't believe I have the origxn&lﬁ

8 A. | Okay. 1 looked at four hours a day for t-:z
Ylair conditioner and that's the figure that I came up ' ik at

10! four hours a day trying to average out days that it would
11 have ran and days that 1t would not have ran.k ’
12! Q. And did you find anything else at the
‘135prm§Eﬁky? |
14 Fis f dishwasher which I don't believe I allno 2
ia) for ariginally because I think they said they don': dw: tre
16l dishwaster. Basically that would be 1t.

17t R Okay. And what were the results of ycur

18l appliance analysie compared to the FHerwin's bill?

19] A, I estimated the bilis to be roughly aboiit ti.4
Qﬁfdaxly average use,
| 21 Q.  And what do you mean by daily average uso’

Jat A, Taking a monthly kalowatt hour ﬁGﬁSumpilL; Jd
sal dividing it over the number of days in billing to cmE Ui
Dl with the daily average.

i 7 Q. Arnd how did your analysis compare with t
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ar tual daxly average use with the kewwzné?

. During that period of time; June, July st
lhdgust the daily average ran J1 a day, 46.B and 40.3
o, The actual daiiy average use? |
. Yew, that was a:tuak.
MS’ HOPPER: All right. VYour Honor, I have anoiacy
| document that I ash be marked as PECO Eﬁh;bxt S,

(PECD Exhibait No. % wasse produced and marked for
tdentification.)

DEEY MS. HOPPER:
@. Me. Nelson, can you Ldentzfy‘PECG Euhiibal o7
A Yes, this is just a chart of daily averacge

consumption on a3 monthly basis from year to year.

Q. S And iz this for the berwin's propert;?

A, Yes, 1t 18.

. And what perind of time does this cover?y

B ‘89 through '93.

Q. And 1s this what you were refeﬁring o whzo
you were comparing the ADU from PECO Exhibit 47

A, Yes,; 1t 1s.

. Obay. And for the record you were referri-g

1 to some numbers,; 1f yow could rvefer to PECO Exhibat & Lo

mater the record more clear how 1t compared with your
anazlysis.

A Otay. If == @an the sheet in 1992 beocaus2
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was at the propercty July of '922 you'll see that thse going
agross Junse s 31.40, July was £446.8 and August is 40.8.  3-d

in estimating the kilowatl bhour consumpiion at 41.4 w.Ih

only four hours & day in 2ir conditiocning I see no problun

at 811 with my analysis.

o " Oktay. And if you could ~- referring to PECC
&xhlbitkﬁ 10 the course of your investigation, did you
compare the daily use over the various years?

A Yes, I did.

G And what did you find?

Al The usage definitely had increased a’tar ¢«
:n@m'm@t@E nad been installed.

Q. Did it increase significantly?

Fi Wwhat do yau mean by significant?

Q. I mean if you compare ftake 1991 and 1990 Tour
axample ~—= |

[ Right.

A - 1t yéu gtart from Jahgary and go throcer
December and compare the two. |

By, Yes.

Q. And I believe there iska’meter change .o
thera? |

A. Yes .

in If youw could go thraough that.

A. 1 uvinuld say yves 1t considerably increatic Lb
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£} Dkay. 6and in your experience as a f.el
investigator, can you state any causes for that?

A. First of all, the meter's accuracy the o

that was removed from the property being slow will

d@finitely have an effect because in-all honesty, as & 71
1nv&étigator, you don't know what the meter's accursey T oat
any point until 1t‘5ktesteﬁ. Secondly, 1t Mas'aiaa thio
hottest summer on record in quite a number of years. 30 ¢ir
conditioning would have had a major aftfect an the bill. yﬁnd
ob§1auely, the usage that was not registering fully on thz
meter was then picked up on the new meter.

Q. Olay. After the meter change in August o7

1991 which 1s marked an PECO Exhibit 5.

Al Yesi

. Can youw -~ did you cmmpare‘the ADU, avzidoy
darly wuse for that time period?

. Yes, I .did.

Q. Arnd did you note any increase in the bxlif?

A Faor June yes, I did. | |

(8 And for any other month?

A. All of them they stayed consistent gft;r Thia b,

Q. Ohay. 1f you compare September of '91 lo

September of '92, how did that compare?

fa Septenber of 21 was actually slightly bugourr

Lzld
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the other side of the meter so we can moniter what is

if the circuit breakers are identified as individual
bﬁeaherg to a certain appliance we can heter thosei
appliances separately so we can get a full half haur loaoad
study of everything that is registering on the prope~u.iu

and we can breal 1t down when we brealdown the breakers.

‘than September of '92.

8. Otay. And comparing January of '90 wiid
:Januaﬁy of 93,

A. Is that 29 on '92 on the.ovlginal?

Gl I believe sa.

. Right 1n line.

Q. Okay. And after your field visit in July o7
‘19¢2, did vou do anything else with respect to this acaoant?

A, Yas.

. find were submeters placed?

fy It's not submetering.

. I'm sorry, what's 1t called?

AP It's called a load survey.

8. - And what 1% a3 load survey?

A. It 1s equlﬁment that is placed on both U
kcxvcuxt bfeakerq. If we can -~ the circuit breake«=s a o on

registering an the house on a 24 hour basis. And if we can,

don't do the load survey. There i1s a group that deoen -

Gle Did you order one for the Ferwin's propocuy’
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i . Yos, I did.

g Gl. find mhéﬁ was that ordered do you bnoa”

3 A. I can Eell you when 1% was done.

4 0. That's fiqe when 1t was done. |

al A Obay. RBecause it was 1nstélied Apral o 9.
& MS. HOPPER: QOkay. Your Honor, at this point 704

71 1ite to have twe documents marbed PECO Exhibit & anc &

8‘ '(PECU Exhibits Nos. 6 and 7 were produced ang 2an.od
o tor i1dentification.:?

10} BY MS. HOPPER:

i1 NN Calling your attention to PECO Exhibit & ca
12 ymu identify it please.

+Z AL This is the results of the 1D§d BUPVEY €Dt
14  6. Ahd what do you mean the PéSultS’Qf tha Loz
1%} survey? |

16 | A, The load study that was done.

17 &. And were certain appliaﬁ665 studied?

185 A The only ones that we could monitor separt oly
19f was the heating system and the dryer.

20| Q.  Okay. And within PECO Evhibit 7 which p:ge.

211 refer to the heating syvetam and which pages refer o o
2 dryer?

o , a. Ubay. Page - I guess you want me td rteal o
?4;them the first one being one. Number two will start the

6l heater., Theze are out of order. Let's see, three dou: .o




16

i7

i8

19

=y

Al
o s

oy
23

R
e

thelong where 1t 1%, four wouwld be the drye-.

ME. FERWIN: Question please, bow a3re you wdent Vo ng
what 15 what?

THE WITNESY: At the top of the page will tell o

whether 1t's the total load, the dryer or the heatzse ood

that's why I said they're out of grder. They have zn ac~dore
to thewm that you stact with heater. Thdt‘g what I'm vayi:ig
1 don't know where the heater went.

M3, HOPPER: VYour Honogr, there appears to b2 soon-
documernts missing from PECO Exkibit 6. If we could tauno
minute and make copies of this 1f‘me could take a breck

JUDSBE NGUYEN: Okay. We take a Tive mirute recaws

(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)

MS . HOPPE&: Youf Hanor, I have complete copizs of
PECO Exhibit b 1f 1 could hand them out to everybody anu
dJisregard the previous PECO Exhibit 6 please.

JUDGE NGBUYEM: Diay.

BY MS. HOPPER:

s Okay. Ms. Nelson, the PECO Exhibit & tha. rou

have, can you pler~z describe the documents in full so <hit

‘everybnody e referring to the same one.

6. © The first sheet of 1t is strictly a cover

sheet that proceeds to tell hdw many kilowatt hours wor:

wsed total for the period and it tells you the ending 3:r-.0d

of the test and then it percents how much of the 15ad
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'lactmrxmg 15 on the right.

aq. CAnd there are pages aftaahed to that?

A. Yes, there should be three sets atitache ' . Dne
being the total load in the house. Une being strictly ho
hesting éygtem, andg one being ihe electric dryer aon i
Praml s

. And how many pages of each should thesc o7

A Four. For sach sgt there should be ftour.

Ther@'s four pages for the total load. There should Lo 7wur

pages, yes, for the heater and there should also be fou- for
the dryer.

Q. And how does thiz test warl?

A. What thig‘read% and I can't tell yaou hg tbé
test gctually works 1it's how 1% reads.

. Why don't you refer to the total loéﬁ Forsaon
bscause ‘1 think everybody has four copies ot that 1a ;hﬁsr
document.

A ‘Okay. This shows half hour intervals starcting

ab 12:30, 12 to 12:30 at night which 1s actually 12:23 .-

the morning all the way through to the following evening in

‘half Hour intervals.

What you're seeing is a column that tells you what
bime of day, that's basically military time. The razok
colunn is basically showing you the Eilowazst hours whica is

1,000 watts per hour 15 8 kilowatt hour. So 1.26 ba:n, the
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:very fifst identity on April 2th, 1993 atVIE:ZG in fha
morning. 1.262 is 1,262 kilowstt hours or mbuld alsa
incicate 1,242 watts at that time so it is because it
measures in kilowatt hours it also shows you the wattagnj

JUDGE NGUYEN: You're reading the Second page”?

THE WITNESS: The éecond page of the tatal_lo&d
BY MS. HOFPER:

VQ‘ - Qkay. #And after reviewing the reéultg ot he

ioad study did you prepare a2 second cost estimate agpliance

Hlanalysis?

A, Yes, I did.

Q, And 1 that PECO Exhibit 77

AL Yes, it is.

Q. And can ymﬁ tell‘ug what you did‘hom v

altered PECO Exhibit 7 from the‘prev1au5 appliance anaiysis”?
A. Well, basically a1l I did was I had allowed
some -- 10 the first mnE‘I had =2llowed air conditroning ol
this time of year air conditioning is not a factor. Anc 1
also had allowed the heabing.systeh'at 1Z hours a day and

the heating system at 24 hours a day and those figures

{didn't guite coincide 100 percent with the load survey socdy

an I dig adjust them. I also adjusted the dryer becauvss
three loads a8 month was not accurate as was discussed wiinn
m2 previously according to the load survey 1t 18 used mo -

than three times a8 month.
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hour of B18. And the current usage and zgain I have o

convert 1t to daily average use 818 over a JU day per.cd

G And how is that reflected in PECO Enhit st 7%

¥, On the right hand column I adjusted $re
flgureé to the right which mbuld be more sccurate.

8. Tha’far right?

& The very far vzgﬁt,

2. ~ Okay. Can you read thase numbers for Go ot
the record is clear as to the numbers you're referring to7

&, Yes, I originally allowed 18 hilowatt hours 2
month faor a dryer and load survey shows 1t should be obou:
55 a month the average for furnace fan was 240 and I
originally had allowed Z60. So I adjusted that to 265 3=
the far right and they basically are‘thé'only two thit zrp
readJuSteﬁ_

£ And afteﬁ your readjusted appliance analy i,
how did that compare with the current usage?

£ Current mgagé I came up with monthly Filonati

would be 27.3 & day. And for 1993, the Ferwinsg are ruaniag

again referring back to PECO Number 5.

Q. S Um-hum .

A. 28.58 a &ay, 4.8, 24.7 and 23.8.

€1, And how doss that compare with the estiea: -
. It shows that the usage is in line.

. Dhay. And the figures that you adjusted on

-
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PECO Euhibit 7 could you sxplain to us again where you §oo

those figuraes?

A 0ff of the load survey.

q. And that's PECO Exhibit &7

o, PECO Exhibit &, ves.

Q. find how did you get the number 3% and 2457
Ay In going to the dryer, we'll start witn w2

dryeb since that's at the top. The drysr use shows thie ‘or
e 19 day period that the dryer was in the premisss —-- :-at
the equipment was on the premises J4.46 or 35 hkilowati noars
were registered, okay, over 19 days would give me a dully
av&ragé nse of 1.8.  fnd if 1 take that and work it bacoh
inta a monthly figure, it will equal 55 a month, 55 kilu bt
hours a month.  So what I'm doing is using factual
information and using the daily average use based on vaco..
Q. Okay. | ;

MR. FERWIN: Sir, am I zllawed to say ahythimg o= 1o
‘l have to wait until she's finished? |

JUDGE NBUYEN: After she's finished.

MR. KERWIN: Okay.

MS. HOPPER: I don't believe I have any morag

2l guestions for Ms. helson.

- JUDGE MNMGUYEM: Do youw have any guestions?
MR . HERNIN:' Yeah, Jjust a couple of quastiors; SEE LT

first survey that you did in the house personally ahkay -
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MS. MOPPER: If you could refer to the PECO Exb .t L.
Number it would be easier.

CROSS. EXAMINATION

| BY MR. HERWIN:

d. FECO Number 4. It waz your physical pirioe

137]

in the hougse. You did an estimate of uwsage and youw cont 3
wrth 12457 ‘

AL Yes.

Q. And when you metered the house, you comz L

with 818 which means youw' re aboubt T5 percent highVCﬂ your

L personal uasage, right?

A Can 1 answer thét?

MS. HOPPER: If I could just explain to Ms. Nelwon
after he’é done aﬁking the Queatiuh then you answer 1%,

MR. FERWIN: Okay. -

THE WITHESS:  They are two different tlmés Gt the
yegr. UOne i1s the middle of the summer with air‘cond:ﬁ3:*iag
Ui L g .

BY MR. HERWIN:

Gl re is actual meter reading.

A - Bre is aip conditicning and one is
non~airconditionring consaidered.

. ~ But 1wn't 1t true that you were to have .o

believe that your first actual survey that you testifi -

pecause of your pusition in the company and the authariiy
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that ybu hold that we were to believe that this is accucoue

and yet we found 1t you actually meter 1t you're U5 povoonst
aff?
., I'm not off at 211 because they’re tuo

different times of the year. When air conditioning s

considered and youw have over a 8,000 watt air cendit:crni © oon

the premises, the air conditioning wuse 1s going to difdes
from gpwingy fall and winter céﬁsumpﬁlon‘ So they arsg Wl
different times of the year that both nf thése are 10
percent accurate based on different taimes of the yeas.

(N Would you say that sy wusing the air
conditioning for June, July and August constitutes for ny
yearly bi1ll of 35 percent? | | |

Fr. Yes, it would. It would constitute an

increase over the summer bills wduld Justify any 1nCyeci g

thmat octour 10 the summer months.

. Okay. Let's go back to meter number t.o.

 Youre first -- my recurds indicete that you changed 1t 17 5oy
of 1991. You're testifying you changed 1t in August o7 9 ..
| Our bi1lls jumped when you put the meter in and that was o ay

of '91. My bill jumped from '89 to 330 bilowatts to 90 .

was S0l and when you put the new meter 1n in May of '21 Lhoe
bill Jumped to &B6 kilowatts. Now, that meter stayed wn cond
v hae practically begged and asked them to change 14 ara

they 1nsisted that i1t was accuréte, that they don't pul Gac
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happened. On a Friday night during an electrical sburm

44

meters out. Yet, she testified that two wheels or thct
meter were bad.

MS. HOPPER: You have tuw ask her & gquestion.

BY MR, HERWIN:

8. Did you not testify that two of the whet.
that meter wers bad?  You said they were rurning slow.

AL ﬁucwrding to the report.

&, | So, in fact, you do put bad mﬁteré aut?

LI I did not test the meter. I can only go ity

what tho tester done.

. The fact was that vouw szid that your toot

ragul ts showed the two meters, two wheels on that mabor s

bad and you put a third meter 1n st this point.

& That's correct.

a. All right. BSo the meter was bad. Now, aual

1ymu be surprised 1f I told you there was no meter even

connected for ten days of that month because my bill wze

from &84 to 700 for that manth that the neter was

disconnected from that fellow in ten days went to 807

bilowatts amazing no meter in and they jumped my bil’.

JUDGE NGUYEN: If you have any guestions you Have

ank them and 1f yvou want to testify you came herg and yui

toatify.  Obay?

MR, FERWIN: Let me erplain, Your Raornor, whai

15

re

ol

i3

[
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ttlost half the aléctricity i1 the house, so 1 called crd e

P

fellow came out 1t was about 11:00 at night. To do m

wi

service he had to jump becauss I bhad a bad rusiy corszu -
dteonnection wnside. S0 he had to remove the meter ant Juuwge

*,

it to give me electricity throughout the house and thait wis

o

C&lFriday night and he said they had to get a now meter koo
7lwhiieh they did but it tool me a coupie of days to get o
B Cmup1E of bid and the‘fmllawing Monday which would have 3 ah
2 ten days there was no meter inveolved at all.

1w JUDGE NOUYEN: Why didn't you testify about thae”

11' MR. EERWIN:  Now, that's when they changed ¢ne net.o
Iﬁrnmﬁ pecause fhe two wheels were wrong because they seic o
12 the iavestigator Mrs. Edelstein that that meter they tood
14loff 1s only two percent wrong yet 5he;s telling wus thas o

1%} wheels are bad., Now, I don't understand this.

16 JUDGE NGUYEN: 1 will decide that. Okay.
177 MR. FERWIN: And I'd like to know ~-
18 JUDGE NGUYEN:  If you have any guestiuns, Jjuss axh

19} the gquestions and T will decide whether or not the corpaay

2011s mrang or vightkchay.,
21 MR. BERWIN:  There is no indication on the bhi.i {has
Solit's estimate bill or anything. But I said to your ollo

23l should 1 eall them and he said no they will be aware ol ...
T4} For a ten day periad there was no meter absaolutely run-i:rg.
7ol And yet, 1 wae billed over 800 bilowatts for that sans
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period, seems strange to me, damn strangs but ih@y N
changed the meter and now they tell uws that wheels ¢ N
and yet the test people totally investigated frow ho
Pittsburgh said that the meter wae only 2 percent off ’
what was xt?‘ Was the meter Eadﬁ Was 1t good? And ﬁ -
telling the truth? I mean come on.

JUDGE NBUYEN: What else? Do you have any otoo?

cuestions?

BY MR, PERWIN:

Q. Wall, she made a biy puint abcut the a.r

eirculator the fan running on the house. Did the COME4 iy

ave &2 big program that said run your cairguit and vour o
and compressor won't came on 1f you circulate the air® |
A I have no ides.
Q. I'd like to brinmg 1n a brochure and shou. ¢

-~

Tt came out of 23rd Street. Oh, 1 was amazed when I "o

you testify you gave us a $78 cred:it and I was aware o’

that, thank you, because of subtraction error. I thou;:
all your billing was done dn a'c0mpﬁter.
“MS. HOPPER: Mr. Herwing 1f you could just lec aa3e
answer the question before yog ast her another ang. |
THE WITNESS: When a meter is changed, the remeY

regding 1s submitied and a new meter is installed willk ooy

The subtraction error is done manwally not by a compueiar- o

the person uwho's not infallible made 2 mistake. Thaet's a

iy
n

4y

0.

als!
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personal human errvor.  If we fed the computer zero, yeo

-

Enauw, . a readimgvof 9% and than a reading of 777 then vtz

don't cubtract because you would have to subtract the hog er
;numb&v from the lower number. I doesn‘t work so it ~u: &

be processed through the computer manually.

@. Oktay. Then there's a second adjustmant o

$Hu, what was that for?

o, Because unfortunately, I didn't do the «n.c.al

credit of $78 when I picled up the job and I saw the

Ly

subtraction errory, I did not look to see that somesns .

gilven a previous credit, I just automatically adjustzt’ "

Mhill. That was paft of my analvsis.

13| Q. Okay. T don't know. I'11 tell youw the trua'h
14 1‘ﬁmﬁ’t think yow're telling the truth.

15| MS. HOPPER: Objection, Your Honor.

144 JUDBE NGUYEN: Do you have any questiﬁﬂs?

17 MR. RERWIN: No, what else can I ask them, Your

18 Hmnmv§ | |

1?: JUDGE NBUYEN: So if you don't have any question,
Eﬂithaﬁ 1 have a qQastiDn for her. Did you mate any test us

the meler you changed on May 2?, 19927
THE WITNESS: 1 believe there 15 a test resuli a0 the

current meter also that has not been submitted. Is tho the

one you're referering to?

M%. HUOPPER: Your Honor, we have the meter tesio -
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meter was chaonyed ancother test was done on July Zad of

i
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here who will testify as to the meter test resulte.

THE WITNESS: FEecause May of May D%th, 1992 whoa I-st
FED.

JUDGE NBUYEN:  Are you certain that the test wuas
arcuarate again?

THE WITHESS: The secand test?

JUDGE NOGLYER: - Un—hum.

THE WITNESS: I am not the meter tester. 1 would :ay

that yves the equipment i1tself 1s what would 1ndicate Lho

 GCUUTRLY «

MR. FERWIN: Your Haonor, can I just inject & thougis

here. I requested them to come out to test the meter,

JUDSE NGUYEN: If you want to testify, you'll hove o
come up heece and testify. If you want to ask guestioni, 1@
is tne witoess to ask the question. Okay. Thank you. O
yen have any questioas?

M&. HOPPER: HNo. No further guestions of Mg, w2lsoa.

JUDBE NGUYEN: Thank you. Anything else?

MS. HOPPER: Yes, I have two more withessest Mode
Honor. The first ene is William Hayes.

JUDGE NGLIYEN: How about PECO

MS. HOPPER: Yes, l'd like to move PECO Eshib. ..
through 7 into evidence please.

CJUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have any objection, Mr. doecoa?

MR, -HERWIN: No.
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JUDGE NGULYENM: Peco Exhibits Number 1 through 7 a=.

admi tted.

SOOI Ty

By ME.

(PECO Exhibite Nos. 1 through 7 were admitizd in
evidence.)

M&. HOPPER: Okay. Thank you, Your Honor.

WILLIAM HAYES, called as 2 witress, having been duly

was erdmningd and testitied as follows:
MS. HOPPER: 0Okay. Your Honar, may I proceed?
JUDGE NGBUYEN: Yas.

DIRECT EXAMINAT ION

HOPEER 2

& Mr. Hayes, can you please state your full name

 far the record.

. “It's William Hayes.

A}

. - And by whom are you employed?

B Philadeiphia Elactrici

. How long have you baen employpd By

Fhiladelphia Electric Company?

A. . Approximately 2B years.

2. And what 1s your position with Philadelpn s

Elgctric Company?

A Primarily méter lester.

Gl Ard how long have you been a aogter teéter°
M. Approrimately 19 years.

Q. Ard what are youwr dutiecs as 2 primary meter




il tester?

2 A Install, test and prepare eBlectric meliors,

3l commercial, residential and industrial.

41 AR And at any point in the scope of your

5] responsibilities did you test the meter at Mr. Kerwin's

b property?

7 A Yes, I did.

B A And bafore we gayintn that can you brieftly
9rd95cr1be what's invalved in testing a residential metoeo”
10y AL We have a portable tester and what we co =z
it pat an adapter dn a custamer‘é meter box put the metaf‘:n
12land the test proceeds then. You test full load‘and 1;31:
12| 1oad and you record the accuracy on the sheet. |

14 Q. bmeﬁ you say full load and light load wuiat
15} does that mean?

BT -~ A, Full load 1is apprmximately =ogelly for a4 2
17] dash moter 1t's tested at 30 amps and light load is tozte:
1Blat I amps.

19} a. Ohkay. 6And the meter that you tested at «-.
20|l Kerwin’es property was that a 2 dash meter?

Z1 A, Yaes, it was.

23 MS. HOPPER: QObay. Your Honor, at this point @ havaz
23] another Exhibit that 1'd like to have marked as PECO Enki. .t
4} 8.

25 (PECO Exhibit No. B was produced and markeg fo
identificationa?
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BY MS. HOPPER:
&. Mr. Hayes, I'm showing you what's been mar'e.
41 an PECO Exhaibit 8, can you identify 1t please.

AT This is what you call a meter investig: Lao-

| order document. This is a test document.

Gi. And 15 this the document from the test t-a.
3| you did? |
A Yes, it is.
0. And when did you do this test?
AL May Z9th, *9u.
a. And did you follow the procedures that pASTE

just described in testing this meter?

A. Yes, I did. |

. And can you describe for us the wnformatian
that's found on PECO Exhibit 8%

A £11 right. When you flrgthet there you saii
an as found test. 1 found full load to be 100 pereent dnJ 
light load to be 99.8.

G.  And can you point to us where that is an tbh.s
document so we're all there?

A, Dkay. Where 1t says full load, top part of
the document.

Q‘; Dkay.

. And light losd, twup part of the document




il right~hand side.

= a. O ay.
=] JUDBE NGUYEN: What does IL stand fore?
4 . THE WITMNESS: That's for transfer rated meters.

51 RY M$£7HBPPER:

& Q. Okay. If you could continue please.

7 A Okay. What we do we take two tests at l.g-l
8| load and two tests at full load. And we put the avaray: ;-

9 found at the top. And the SR was put as left, that's ¢y

-
v

18] comments that means see remarks.

11f R Ard going down to the remarks, what doés i B
1% refer éu? |

13 ' B What 1T did I took the as found test pmt-

14 accuracy of the disk, rotatiog of the digk then when thai
15 part 15 finished, then I over here on the right-hand wide b
16| has as found that's the readings. i male & notation o

17| readings. Then 1 take the register off and I run the c.a. -
18] back to zero to see how far they line up. When I tool tﬁ;m
12l back to zero, 1 found out that the first bilowatt hour ¢
S 20 was s tenthé slow, the third Eilowatt dial was slaw and
21l tnhe fifth was fast.

sl | a. S0 what does that mean?

el S AN Well, what that means an experisgnced maloy
?dvreadef can read that meter regardless because the ciales tx

25| the right detzrrine the positions of the dials to thz 10¢.




11 & meter can be 1n for litle & year but if the same cuy ~roc

w3

it continuously unless we get a report he'll still sras oF o

L

meter accurately because the dials like I say to thz righi

4ldetermines the ones to the leftt. They have to line un

ﬁ: Q. But did you change that meter?

& A, Yes, I did.

?' 1. And why?

8 oA, Because the dials were outkdf line so I

Qbﬁxguﬁed aven though I ran 1t back and gave the register a-
1Q chétk, I d1dm‘£ want to run the rist of baving the same
Iliproblem again.

12' a. Aﬁd what these -—- the problems that yow Toun.

12] wrth the dial, does that affect how the meter register:c?

14 A. Can you say that again?

15 3. You faund these problems with the diais -
161 A, The dials, right.

1?  | Q. How does that affect the registration (o RIS &
lﬁimet@r?

19 A. Well, like I sa?d, 1t would be kind of harco
20 for an inexperienced m@tér.reﬁdpr to read 1t becausa he

SHlwouldntt détvrﬁine if you read it and you looked at 1% veo
w2l can see 1t s off. But 1t you rzad it carrectly, the d‘aia
25 tﬁ’the right determine the position of the dizls to ths

24y left.

i , Gl Okay. But you found it to be testing




tlaccurately on your 2s found?

2 A, Right,' The‘registration af the meter ig. char.,
% . Okay. The regietration is ohay?

4 AL Right.

3 . 1t woule be a problem in reading the meior”

b . Yes.

71 MG, HOPPER: UOrkay. 1'm going to show youw a8 copy

8l wt - Your Honor, 1'd lite to have this marked as PECO
9lErkibit 9.

10 {(PECO Exhibit No. 9 was produced and marked vor
identrficatian.) ‘

12| BY MS. HOPPER:

13‘ a. HE. hayes, can yow identify PECO Exhibic 9
L4’r A Yes, 1 can. It's a test document with tho

18] same meter that I tested.

16) - Q. Okay. Same meter or same property?
17 (= Same meter, same properiy.
18 VI Okay. 1 call your attention to the meter

{9 serial numbers they appear to be‘differant.

ysir ] RN A, Yeaus ., |

21 a. Are they the same meters? The meter was
22f changed, wasn't 1t?

P AN Yes, this 1s the meter that I installed.
pad:1 AN . n PECO Exhibit 9%

25 B, Yo,
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1 . And when was that testesd?
2 fa. ThHat wasg tested on the seventh month. T oo %

o] read that actual date. Is that the second ~-

4 Q. Yes.

91 A. ~= of ST,

& Gl Did you do this meter test?

7 A, O'Neill tested this meter.

g Q. Can you interpret this meter test for vz,

g Ao lay. O'Neill did the same tﬁing as I t.a.
1efHe'11 go to the property. He'll look at the dials Tiv .8

L B

11l He'll read the dials where 1t says as found. Then he'’.l
ol pemove the meter, put the test jack on, i1nstall a now st

IﬁjHe’ll male the test. He’'ll tale two tests on full losd, oo
14 tests on light load. He'll put the average at the top r.grs
15 here, that's the average. He'll check the register. 7ac
16) register is okay. He'll put it back to the same dizls
17] found and then he'll mabe an as found test and malke surn Ty

18 amter 15 within accuracy.

17| . And 1n July of 1992, was the meter accur: ig”
20 . - Yen, it was.
21 & And can you state for the record the rasu.is

wZriat the tect”
231 A Dkay. He found full load 100.5, light lore
sl 59.8 and he left it at 99.8 on fuil lead and 99.8 on link

2R laesd which 1w good.
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Q. Otay. Mr. Hayes. are you familiar with

Philadelphia Electric company‘s random meter change scls o0

. Yas, 1've changed them,
a. Okay. And why is there such-a policy?
A Okay. These meters are basically k.iclod ol

by cumputer. Generally old A base meters what they will dn

it oasa tester will come we test, install and chang?. Yha”

we do 15 knock on the door, tell the customer we're at .2

mroperty and why we're here there. If thera's no ansuor., o
P b Y .

Just go shead and change the meter. This was an & 2as:

(| meter I believe and I put an adapter on for a socket typu

meter and that's basically what happens and then we fill ﬁ

:thé raport.

Q. That's for the meter that you found when vou
were out there in May of 9227

A. Yes, that was changed {from a random sampil O

 this.

. And are you familiar with the types of me .o«

prior to -- thaese are 9 dash meters. Were there d1ffer:ru

meters hefore that?

A They are & dash meters.
. And what's a & dash meter?
fa. it's basically -- well, 9 dash meter is fo-

100 amp service and & dash meter is basically for &0 anp

Sservice.

#J

Ty
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Q. Otay. And are you aware of why Philadol:-r:
Electric Company 1s changing the & dash meters®

A, Dbsoleta.

0. What do you mean by obsolete”
A  Well, they've been in service for a pericd &«

years arnd records show basically they run slow and tha

customer 1s basically getting a break.
b What do you mean they‘re getting & broab”
a. Well, 1f the meter 1s running slow and you it

a new meter in the accuracy will be é little higher wit i
limits.. But a lower A pase meter has been in service it's
going to run slow.

Q. ard when you an within lihits, what arzs thae
rimits you're referring to?

A Well, we let the metéﬁrrun within two tong
af 100 percent glow or fast. That’'s what mé like to nav.
them run at, | |

MS. HOPPER: Okay. I have no further guestions

Mr. Hayes, Your Horor.

JUDGE NEBUYEN: Mr. Ferwin, do yOu have any quUESTT 3%
‘mf the Mitneas? |
":fiR. FERWIN: Just general gquestians.
CROSS EXAMINATION |
BY MR, EERWIN:

&l I wasn't -- I had one of your fellows ogus to




k)

12

LA T

o~

test the meter and I wasn't really impressed. 1 sold so.ors

 me g number of years and we tested clocks and you ceet
digital?

A Right, portable standards.

Q. He was theré with me for about ten mioutas and
.@y meter had hardly moved but I was interested in you ws.d
that Lhe fifth meter was slow on meter fumber two.

A The dial.

Q. Tﬁe dial was sloaw and this déive was 9. 4, O

2 oand 1,y did you say it was fast?
A. ODtay. The record states first bilowatt hooo
was &ix tenths slow. The third kilowatt dial was slow il

the fifth was fast.

G}« Okay. Now, daes S drive 4, 3, 2 and 17

A. L drives 2, 2 drives 3, 3 drives 4, 4 doiv. -
3. You read fram the raght to the left 5Gmewh$t.

G What mabes one wheel change the nexi wheel”

AL Dtay. Here's the first wheel it's like taias

when_thls wheel turns, it will turn this uwheel.

G But what makes it turn? I mean, thers's juw
to be some connection what's it connected with teeth,’nyfun
gears?

AL " Metal.

o Metal gears?

A Right.
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Q.
people ~—

MS.

MR .

3.

14 montns.
o
Q.
A,
.
A
Q.
A

tecause of

&

51 took oft?

o
2}

It's all thirough the shaftt of the digk 2ar

disk turns and the sequence the dials will start ta mosc

I had occasion to call the Westinghouso

HOPPER: Ohjection to anything he's goicy v o3y

about Westinghouse. Anything anybody told him from
Westinghouse would be hearsay.

JUDGE NBUYEN: Sustained.

FERWIN: Well, I was just going to complimza: 1 m

JUDGE MEUYEN:  There's nog need to do that.

BY MR. FERWIN:

Well, being yauytegt meters and that metor

tnat you changed on July the Znd had bean i approsimaluely

Noyw -

July 2ndé

Ol 5/29 the meter had been i1n for a year”

Right.

And for whatever reason you changed it?

Right, 1t was a periodic test.

Well, it was only a year old?

Right, but this meter here 1t was Justkchanggl
the dials.

And yet the meter, that's the meter that yo
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& Right.
. The company told Mrs. Edelstein 1t was c-ly 7

pereent wrong.  So it wasn't a bed meter~. I don't Lnoo rot

yaur dials have to do with 1t or not. Eut she said it

wasn't a bad meter. She didn't bLnow why they put tnac “hor.

meter in. I think for the ten days thers was no
regratration dons butbt that's my opanion. I don't know winz
to ask you. I don't want to put you onkthé spot. -

., We lilke to be two tenths of 100 percent.

inp I bnow Westinghouse aleco said the same S5,
But are you the only one that installs meters?

& No, there's about five of us.

Q. In my area whera I iive, how many meiers e s
you 1nstalled 1n the last two years? Just general, I'm no:
guifig o hold vou daMn. Fiva?  Tan?t

A. Hundreds.

Q. And yet when I waked around the neighborckocs

nobody has had their meter changed.

A, Ney, as 1 said it's kicled up by cdmputer.
have rhanged, Your Honor, I have changed a meter 1n a hkouse

I put a new meter in and sometimes it's by the computer.

They like to get the old lead basis. They have top

A priority. They like to get those out.

NG Well, everybody on our street pretty ruch Fe

Cbhe wame meters, houses were built in 'S80 You said the
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19

201

E%ey
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meter was 1n there from '65.  This would be ten year.: o o *

trire meter wvas 1n foar 20 years.

Fra Soume meters have g priarity laike I say e “he

L pomputer picks them out.

Q. Have you esver discussed it among yoursoeli

‘mesn, why would one be in for 19 years and the next ae:i.. e

n for 25 years? It's not much of a computer program 1

it'e got a 18 year period on aong cycle and & 28 year por.ot.

&. Maybe I can best explain this say from 1.4
January to March and'they might have Philadelphia might ta e
thiw.  This 1s done in Philadelphig, Bucks, Moantgomery

County and they might have millions dfvthese types of

meters. So they just pick like on a block they'll pick 2

many and anviher block so many and that's 1t.

. ‘But I was the oniy one on my block that PQ; ty
meter changed. |

. Well, your block pro se but 1t could 3¢ Last
whole neighborhood.  You see, there's several hundreds 2ar
houses just betause you pro se have your meter cnanged )
other guys could have a soctet type meter.

Q. “Um~-hum.

A, Like 1 say, 1t's picked éut by the compuaiiy

a. The cnly reason I ask 1'm the committec mor .3
tha area. I aleso collect for chéritzes 50 I}get.around tANE

neighborbood like three times & year and 111 tell you
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nobady had their meter changed but me and 1in way thai'- ro:

{your problem.

& M. FERWIN:  Okay. That's all I have, sir.

4 JUDBE NBUYEN: I have é fow questions for yvou Yoo
%) long kave you been with the company?

& THE WITNESS: I yot hiPEd‘lﬁ March of ?64.

7 IUDBE NGUYEN:  What bind of éducatlonal baCkaCJﬁﬁykﬁ

8] you have?

% THE WITNESS: I was a main line man for lile 19 yzios
1lang I'm a high school graduate. I was traiped from th.s (b
1i{ from Philadelphia Electric Company for four years.

12 JUDGE NGUYEN: Now, you lpoked at PECO Exhibit nMucb: o
121 8.

14 THE WITNESS: Yes.

15 JUDGE NGUYEN: Look at the top right—hahd’side,

1é kTHE WITNESS:  Raight.

17 JUDGE NBUYEN: 97.8 lighl level.

18 THE WITNESS: No, that's 99.8. What happened, You-

1?2} Honor, 18 a gregn dncumenf 1 guess I should have brought ae

writh me.
JUDGE’NGUYEN: No, I'm asking you if 97.9.
THE WITNESS: 99.8. |
JUDGE NBLYEN: And then look at PECO Number 9. 
THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE NGUYEN:  Low 99.97.
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i  THE WITHNESS: That looks like 99.9 1t lopks Yile: rs
C2ldiantt press down to hard.  If vou look down to herzs ..

> 1ouk§ like that could have been an e:gﬁt here. It Jue:
Gididn't come through caorrectly.

5 JUDBGE NGUYEN: What page?

b THE WITNESS5: This 1s PECD Number 9.

7‘ JUDGE NGUYEN: MNumber 92 um-hum 929.37

g8 THE WITHESS: No; that's an eight. When you pre:o:
2} down on this document -~ 1t's a document that looks laiku
10 th§$. And when you're preseinyg down evidently he's noi

11l coming down with an pight see 1t looks like an 8. See wvha.
1211 mean 11 you hring that around 1t looks like an B, 99.8.
15 Both of them are 99.8.

14 JUDBE NGUYEN§ Ard why do yog have the change? (H:
18} tne high Ioad 1s 99.7 and =-

164 THE WITNESS: Gkay. What happens he took an as “cocd
17krgadxng. |

18 JUDGE NBUYEN:  Um-hum. :

’1?‘ THE WITNESS: And he has to take the registew e SO

ool tale the as found from the register. When you put the

N

Zliregister back wvn, you have to put 1t within limits. I b
221 put that register on without making an as found test, w
?3 enldntt verify thé readings and they chénge S0 you how e te
D4pput -~ we can calibrate these meters. They have do e ug

25l recalibrated within two tenths of 100 percent.
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TUDGE NGUYENM: Okray.

THE WITNESS: Thank you;

JUDGE NBUYEN: Do you wish to move -~

MS. HOPPER: Yes, I'd like to move PECC Exhibit 8 and
2 into the record

JUDGE NGUYEN: Any objection, Mr. Herwin?

MR. HEERWIN: No, sir.

JUDBE NOUYEN: Peco Exhibit Numbsr 8 and 9 are

- admitted.

{(PECD Exhibits Nos. B and 9 are admitteo in
esyvidence.)

MS. HOPPER: Your Honor, I have arne rore witness .

I'd lite to call Mrs. Boyle to the stand.

CAROL BOYLE. called as a wilness, having been Ju.;

sworn, was ezamined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. HUPPER:

. Mrs. Boyle, can you please state and gpol!

yvour f*ull name for the record.

A, Caral Boyle, C-a-r-o-1, B~¢~y~1~e.

Q. And by whoum are you employed?

A, I'm employed by Philadelphia Elettr1c Comue oy
Q. What 13 your position with Phxladelphia

Lisctric Company?

Ay I'm the mediation coordinator.
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A And what 1s the mediation coordinator?

. I investigate formal complaints that acc

agzinst Philadelphia Electric Company with the Public

M Bureaw of Consumer Services when Mr. Ferwin had filed 1

informal complaint 1 also reviewed some of the previous
investigation work that was done by Mrs. Nelson. With b
Nelson, I reviewed the decision that was rendered by s

Burgau of Consumer Services on the informal complains

M, Eeruin’s b;lling for the past two yesrs and preparos
Caccount statement of the billing that was rendered on Tho
account.
‘MS. HOPPER: Okay. Your Honor, at this poaint I
a document which I'd like to ﬁark as PECO Eshibit 10,
(PECQO Exhibit No. 10 was pfnduced and marked <or

identification.d

BY M5, HUPPER:

Utility Cammiéslon.

a. Ard did yau,inveétigate the foraal compla
from Daniel J. Ferwin?

. Yes, I have.

Q. And yours was different than Mrs. Nelson?

0. Yea, 1t was.

. And what did you do with 1t7

A I reviewed the report that was sent to tar

investigation and then I also amalyzed the customers, el

¥

H
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Q. Mrs. Boyle, if you can identify PECO Exh.i::

10 please. '

| A. ThHis is an account statemesnt that wae proge i d
from the account of Danmiel Ferwin, at 12% Dewey Rozd 3
Cheltenhsm. The asccount statement 1s a three gpage dOCAﬁ:n-.
The first page detéil% the residential’elettric billing Wwrom
april 4 of 1993 through April 28th of 1993 and thar |
caritynues with the.gas, elettr;c'bllling onto page teo Tor
the same period. And then an‘page_tmc there's a detail 2o
report of payments that were made during this period ©° liwa

arnd page three an account summary and payment terms that

were rendered on the acoount for the past tuwo years.

. And can you de%cribé what the account suac -,
1e”?

A Yes, the account suamary explains any balaﬂ:;

that was due on the account prior to when his billing
statement was prepared. 5o as af April 4th of 1991 tho
balante that was due on the account was %1,182.48 ana taen

fallowing that 1is the total gas billing frmm April Zéd,

to April 78th and then the total electric billing from v ~ 1

A4tty, 91 to April 28th, '90 total finance charges and @7 yaou

add the total gas, total slectric and the bhalance due .. 3°

to April of ‘91 plus the finance charges you'll get & .74
of $6,387.09. And then the total payments that were me e

e

darvimg the SYime of this billing statement came teo S0,400 &0
4 5
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whieh 1ndicates that the gocount balance as of touay 1

$7,984.06.

on the informal complaint that Mreo Ferwio had filed with
them snd the balance at that time in December of '92 wa.
2,528.90 and the Bureau of Consumer Services was for Moo

Ferwin to pay $50 a month plus the manthly budgets which 1

lwas on October 16th of 1992 and that was for $211.

& Otay. And you referred to the Bufaau af

g And there's a section entitled paymens tor -

A Yas,; these are the payment terms that w20
rendered with Mr. berwin from April of '91 to row Arral 7
v

G And there were two payment agreemsnts?

A. Yes, one was 8 cbmpany agreement which &os o
Oetoser of ‘91, The balance at that time was approxima Gy
i%SB&.Bd and the agreement was faor Mr. Ferwin, to pay 9S40
month plus current bills until that balarnce was paid. nova?
was a decision rendered by the Bureau‘of,Consumeb SQFQ:MCS4

believe at that time was appraﬁimatsiy org a month.

Q. Obay. And that budget would ta&e‘xntm seoour s
both gas and electric?

M. Yea, 1t wouwld.

. When was the last payment made oh this
acepunt?

A. - The last péyment that was made on the zcoiay

P
-
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Consumer Services decision?

£ . Yeo,
. And who are the Buresaw of Conzumer Seprvain2.’
& The Bureau of Consumer Services 1s 2z

department or a Bureau of the Commissioners at the Pub'ic

Utility Commission and their job responsibilities ar2 o
investigate complaints that are filed with them for ail

uti1lities in the state of Pennsylvania.

8. Informal complaints?
A YEo

MS. HOPPER: Qhkay. Your Honor, at this point 10

-

1ite to have marbed as PECO's last Exhibit PECO Exhibic L.

(PECD Exbibit No. 11 was produced and marved for
identificationdd

BRY M5. HOPPER:
Q. Mrs. Boyle, can you identify PECO Exhibit 11.
A Yas, this is the decision that was rendered tﬁ

the Bureau of Consumer Servicss the investigator was Eva

Edelstein and this decision was rendered on December the

10, 1990,

. Arnd you stated previously that the decisi.n

“lwas to pay $50 a month plus the budget?

fA. Correct.
Q. And what about the high bill allegations?

A Well, the decision that was rendered by oo
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5%

 Bureau of Consumer bervice investigator details on pags .o
taeir position io regards to the high Dall 1nveét1;a;iﬁr4

If you look under investigation by staff 1t 15 outliince 2w
one to five and ] believe ane, two, three ard fouwr detir. i
 the posttion that they have takeh as far as the

tnvestigation ar the formal complaints.

(R Gkay. Do you they find the bills to bé cut uf
Line” |

A. No. Continued on to page three the ctatomsris
based on their finding was the account had been billed for

;aatual registration on allythree meters and bille ave
correct as rendered.

. | And Ms. Boyle, what 1s Philadelphia Elezle
company's position with respect to this acoount?

AL Philadelphia Electric Company's posittion @
regards to Mr. Kerwin's account is that all billing thot 1.3
wen rendered to the account has been rendered atcurdass o
the 1nvestigation thal was domé by the company and 6z would
request for an up front payment of $1,419 to be paid by -
Feruin and then we wowld continue 10 agres with the dec o0

 that was rendered by the Buresau of Consumer Sevvices Toc I

la manth plus the budget or current bills whatever Mr.o ir. ia

would libe.
. And you stated %1,45%0 up-front payment on wrha.

15 that figure based?




1 A That figure ig based on what 15 due on the

s'.}

account sinte the decision wes rendered by the Burea. o

g

Corsumar Saervices. The decision wae rendered an Decembos

»

1oth ftor $50 2 month plus the monthly budget so 1t's

e

approrimately five manths so 350 for those five menths 2a

&l the arrparage plus the budgets that were due for thos» 7 v

~¥

morthe would come wp Lo the $1,830.

o

' MS. HOPPER: I have no further questions of Mrs.

gl Boyle, Your Honor. |

10} JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Ferwin, do you haQe any guestionn: ?
11 MR. FERWIN: Yegs, very nice looking report but w9
12} that got to do with the meter? This looks like you ro2

13} tryving to stick it into me,

14‘ THE WITNESS: Mr. Kerwin, unfortunately, this rea>-
1%} 1s preparéd in the course of our compaﬁy‘s business as &

16) result of the investigation that's done at your formal

17 level. It i1s the company's respmngibilxty td %ake tha

18 position 1n regard to your formal complaint and this
l?fjuatiflea the account balance and what is due and what our
ZOlpasition 1.

bod ML PERWIN: Very good but still dce%n't have o uneny

2 ea oo with the meter.

23 JUDGE NGUYEN: Anything else?
g : MR. FERWIN:  Na, sir.

padl JUDGE NBUYEN: Thank you.
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1] THE WITHESS: Thank youw, Your Honor.

& M& . HOPPER: Your Hornor, I'd lite to move PULC
SlExzhibit 10 and 11 into évidence please.
4l | JUDGE NBUYEN: Do you have any objections®
bl THE WITNESS: No, sir.
& JUDGE NBGUYEN: Then Exhibit Number 10 and 11 aro
Tiadmitted, |
8 (PECO Exhibits Nos. 10 and 11 were admitted in
pyvidence.?
2
1 JUDBE NGUYEN: Now, 1f you want to make a {final
it} statement then you can make 1t now at the --
12 MR. FERWIN: Okay. There's just tmmythings tha:

13l concern mo.  First, was Ms. Nelson's first survey which

14} totally disagree with., And of course she claims 18's axs
15 Qandltionlng but 1f youw're going to do a survey, you' o

14] supposed to be right and she was JO hercent W NG Dn‘nar
171 meter read. And I still haven’t had any explahatian ot i
i8lmy bi1ll doubled. And I etill haven't hed any sxplanas.sr a3
 1? to billing from in May of‘1992 when they put meter nunbﬂv‘
20l three on. Now, they're telling us that this dial ig sioae
21l and that dial is slow and I dan't bnow but they also teld
22| the lady from Pirttsburgh Ms. Edelstein that it was 2 oporuot:
?z‘mrmhg‘mhich said 1t should have stayed on.

a4 There was a meter disconnected for ten days =TT LA TN

25) never showed that and I don’t bnow mhy and yet my bilis ory
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18

nothing wrong with the meter other than & few dials ¢log o

=

7z

from 486 unite the vear before to 807. It's amazing hIw yau

have = meter disconnected and go up 175 points but thoo:

an expert meter reader wouldn't pick thie up. And I Jo3:

dontt see when they' ra teilxng the truth, Your Honor.

JUDBE NBUYEN: When?
MR. FERWIN: Wlell, when the fellow came o fix h2

meter he had to pull 1t and Jump 1t.

JUDGE NGUYEN: When?

MR . VERWIN§ The exact date?

JUDGE MNBUYEK: Month?

MR. FERWIN: It was May of 92 that's dated.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Ten days?

MR. FERWIN: It was off from a Friday night.

JUDGE NBUYEN: And you did ngt have 2 meter on YIdN
preniees”?

MR. LERWIN: No, then they came and this is an
asﬁumption on my part. They cameg and read the meisr anrd

there was ten days m1551ng'and they panicked and noo W 0ol
metar number three installed. Now, are they implying thoe
mgier number two 1s bad and we might as well assume that

meter number three 1s bad. At this pclﬁt‘l dmn't Erow what
to béiieve. I'm surry the bill 1s that bad. 1 d1d5‘3
reslize she didn't pay it. Rut thaf's another case. 7

s%111 think I'm being had. The thing is you can't ces

64

ok




Job

Lt

L34

~§

10

1l

17
ig

19

peint:

t)
5

B

72

anybody to come down here and testify against thase guy o

The neighboars are scared of them. 1've had tioo o

their employees tell me that they do have fast metérs, HISEE

1 don’'t think these fellows would say that‘gf 1t 15 nes
true. bwmm, Ms. Nelson told me that some of tnose metece RS
bad at 85 percent. This is ridiculous my bill was nev r
cheap, hever cheap. And yet we find out that the mut&:' nhoy
took off honestly was only 2 percent off and yet my mate-
Mas doubled. Wy 1s my meter dhly off by 2 percent yet oy
bills doubled. I don't understand it. |

JUDGE NBUYEN: Are you finished?

MR. HERWIN: Yes, sir.

MS. HOPPER: Your Honor, briefly T would just libe ‘o
state that’with reépeat to ﬁhe role which applies to high
billing complaints, the custdmer nust prove a three grocat
testy prove the numberlﬁf accupanté.did nat change, ﬁh@y
have a low pcsaibility’for use and also there were sonc
billing sbnormalities. And then the‘bubdenyﬁhifts pacl to
the utilities to prove the meter test dccurazte and then €7¢o
to eatablish that the ugage is in line with the applianue:
at the propecty. |

1t's PECO's position that we have adequately anetl th:
test of wgldron that the mﬁiginal meter that wuas éhangei T

August of 1991 rot Mey of 1991 was vperating slow and tirz.

‘uould have an effect on Mr. Ferwin's bills and Ris bills
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i would be lower than they should be. And that when Zbhc metr

2

wae changed in August of 1991, the meter was tested

(o

accurately and that i1t wes also during the hottest per;o:.
411t was during 2 very hot period which also has an efiz. ¢ o
5lhis use since he admitted he does have central air

6 conditipning. So bie bills would go up because the mweoir
7lwas testing more accurately now. And also the air
8.£0nditimning use would contribute to the usage. And atl that
9l point a year later Philadelphia Electric Corpany, not « weuar
10l later a little leses then a year 1ater,valthcugh the metiz-
1ljwas registering properly it would make it dgrfficult to coald
1%l ang the meter was changed in May of 1992, And the met:

17 that's in there now has been tested. It was installed ani
14} also tested July of 1992 and has been shown to be operass
14} accurately. ’

18] Therefore, it's PECO's position that the bills

17| rendered to the Kerwin's have been a:cﬁrata since the moto:
18} change 1n August of 1991 and prior to’that they were

19 actuaily louwer than they should have been and also the

20l balance due and owed by the Veruwins, we w1 d reduest the b
21| payments be made immediately pending the outcome of your

L2 decisaion.

23| JUDGE NBUYEN: Mr. Ferwin, I eupect to receive { on

b3
‘p“

 you the bills that the company issued to you in 1988,

a1 1986,
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MR, FERWIN: If I can, yes.

JUDGE NBUYEN: And then you send a copy of that i«

Hopper.

MR. FERWIN: Okay.

ME. HOPPER: VYour Honor, and also I Bill submit &
Mr. berwin and the Court Reporter a comﬁlate copy ai

TPECD Eshibit &.

JUDGE NBUYEN: (Okay. The court i1s adjournsd. 0

(Whereupon, at 11:55 a.m., the hearing recesced.
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I hareby cert:fy that the proceedings and evide-:
are contained fully and accurately in the notes taboen oy ¢
during thie bearing of the within cause, and that th«z 18 3

true and correct transcript of the same.

f .
 /BMY 5. INTRIET
- Court Reporie=~

PURRIRENY

he tforegoing certification does not apply to Bty

| reproguction of the same by any means unless under vha
direct control and/or supervision of the certifyinrg

reporterr.,

HOLBERT ASSUCIATES
&My 8. INTRIERI

2611 Doshae Road

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17110
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Resldential Electric Service

Cuﬂbl“ﬂnﬁnp ; "
‘ wt 3 Uil 01 1933 \fﬁ)é/\mf

Customer Name

?&fél’w’/xl

Divaich Olfice Talp o

Reler to Customer # for ait inquicies, 841 Estimate {Y manthy

O Hazor

O Jduicer :
CI Taoih Bmsh

CI Kiiife Sharponar

SHe

; i ‘ __| Customer # appears on the monthly bili. | S
CECUETARY!S BUREAU :
ECHETARY 5 B“f Y Typlcal Household Services
;giu‘ -tlul wx P OTEY -
Avérigs Adjuited . v “
Appliance and Period of Use g One Nantn For Your Appliancs and Period ol Use g OneMomtn  palpied
o ; o Wity - KwH Family: ’ Wiy . KWH Farmity
Lightieg  {Winter mooths) : Lé// y Sarvice {Hzs./week) <
g ; - g ggggz gg D)ﬁ/snar automatic _ 4y 512 8 /(f
. - Dryer : 14,856 | 17
- {1 8«12 Rooms 75 o m?r’x 7 "ff 43 11001 18
3 Qutdoor Floodlight 214 | TV i : :
- o o Water Healing: (Mare than any other electric service, water heating is
| Tetevlston, Radlo and Stereo  {Hrs/day) ) affecled by the size of a family and the habiis and ages of its mermuers.
?/retewsmn, color  (tube type) . (8) 300 | 72 , The following tormula attempts 1o recognize such variables,)
G Tolpwision, color  (solid state} . (8] 200 | 48 1,4) O For one &duit 4474} 250
O Talavision, B&W  (tubatype} (8] 166 | 38 O Infanis up 1o 18 months of age 125
O Teltovisicn, B & W {solid state}  (8) 55 L 13 e O Add for esch additional acult ot child 75 i
2 Radio {tube type] (3} 71 8 ) ‘ :
3 Radic {solid state) (3} 25 P Healing, Alr Conditlonlng and Ventitation
O Radio/Record Player 3) 109 | 10 Heating plant, i peak season
£y Stereo set, podab[a {4} 42 5 {1 Room Heatar {2 h!..../day) 1,300 25 ...... ~
T Sterea set, large conscle {4 08 | 25 g 8@;2 Haamrs ke por (10 médai thg :'42‘3 D
urner or Stoker {Pea - ?
Refrigerstion ) urngce Fan, air systs IleV 5(5‘*?’/2’9(» ‘240’
?é’f"*g ~Freezer (Man. Defrostj 14 cu. fr.| 326|100 / 50 O Cicculator, water system axy— 4 2504150 _7Lg_g!.....
Dgomg ~Froezer (Pan. Uetresty 14 cu. 1t.] - 505 160 O “Air Conditioner /‘i’\afirf 1,500 360
atrlg «Freezer {Auto. Dafrost) 14 cu, It 615 1200 Oj o0 o~ 12,000 BYU/Hr, (1 700, 8 brs day)
O Rafrig.~Freezer {Side by Side) 780 1300 el ! /l:\ *Atr Conditiosier Z,Z { 4-50041,600
O Freszer {Man. Defrosty 15 cu. tt.] 341 [100 36.000 BYU/HL (T Tons K bd ¢o 7
I Fraszar ~{Auto Celrost) 15 cuft.] 440 (150  s—msimin O Wincow Fan T 30
e 0 Dask Type Fan 68 7
Cgcgt g 12200 1150 : L Kitchen Exhaust Fan : 88 5 i
A!crowave Oven (Basec onfuluse) | 1500 | 40 22 _ © Debumiditier (Peak) 5251 a00
1 Roaster {3 HrsSwesk) | 1,333 | 16 N D Hursidilies (Peak) B I |
O véep Fat Fryer * (YHesweek) | 1448 | 6 - O Attic Fan (Peak) 370f 48 e
O Fry Pan {3 Hrs./woek) | 1,186 | 14 Other Services
0 Broller or Rotisseds {15 Hrs/wk) [ 1436 | 8 Bl Dishwasher with healer {2 cycles/day) 1,200¢ - 48
Toaster {1 Hr/wesk) 1,146 2 (1 Bed Covering {Peak) Ty 24
- L Sandwich Gt or Hot Plate (1 Hr/wi) | 306t | 2 U Hair Dryer [15 min/day) | 1,500] 10 o .
{1 Cottee Maker (2 Hrs./week) s T 7 - \3’5/ 0 Water Pump ‘ i
‘ Orip Colteo Maker {1 Hr/day} 1400 | 38 M0 3 Shallow - 1.0601 30
EJ Slow Cooker 175 1) i O Deep 1,736 B0 i
Mlscalfsmoun Appliances: (Multiply 2 KWH timea aacn.check) O Lawn Mower {Peak} 786 5
0 Blander 0 Saute Pan brator O Vacuum Cleaner {3 Hrs/waek) 630 7
' D Bottle Warmer £ Wallle lron Clock /] O Swim Ppol cire, pump & filter system | 575 410
‘C{ Can Opaner L Warming Teay - O Floor Pdlishar Aboveground of in-ground paoli @ 24 heslday
e £gg Cookar O wastg Disposal 0 Sewirg Machine O Heating Cable 10 7 1t
{1 Food Mixer £ Heat Larnp £ Sun Lamp O Water Bed Heater 360 108
0 lce Cream Frapzer O Heoating Pad O Tape Recordet {Thurmasiat cyc's 30 Hes /sy (0 COG! wabther)

i fetPlh

KWH Subtstal {Columa B}

4 ;Jr“f
U k&f; RN

«‘M

KWH Subiotal {Column A)

ut&:’,}' SRR
4 . Tots! tmanth KWH estimate

s 2

1993

How tolésu'mata Your Electric Sarvice Bill

/7/ '.’LVC //9

e — 1915 /u,tm)
1. Identify tha appliances you uss I youe home.

2. Thetable shows monthly KWH usage lor specific appliances, it lists
svarage power in watts and total consumption in KWH,

- 3. Stzs otfamily, appllances andliving babits affect slectric use. Adjust

the “Avarags Ong Moath KWH™ for each appliance on the table

atcording to your family size and use of those appliances,

| 4, More precise figures ¢an be obtzined by substituting watt ratings of

yourf appliancas and the monthly usage tor those appliances. (Walt

ratings are usudlly indicated an the specification fabel)

Multiply watis (on label) timaes hours usad per month and divide by

75 watt bulb used 60 hours. (2 bours pear day)

75 watls X 60 héurs = 4 500 Watt Hours

4,500 + 1,000 = 4.5 KWH

. Enter estimated KWH amount for each appliance In the right-hand
columns. Add the entries to obtain your 1 month KWH use.

Your average cost per KWH s determined by dividing your total bill
{Include alt charges) by the KWH used.

Example:  $59.59 =750 KWH = $0.079 or 8.0¢

. Toestimate the-cost per moath fora particylar appliance, myltiply ,
KWH times your average cost per K'WH, by LA r 2]

Examplia:
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ELECTRIC METER SERVICES DIVISIORN
LOAD SURVEY GROUP V
VALLEY FORGE CENTER R &T.Q*;-I M-l

O sl;’*ﬁ * D
[ OBIETE]) R

JUN 14 1983

| JUR 01 1993
DANIEL J. KERWIN
122 DEWEY ROAD ,

CHELTENHAM, PA. 19012 SECRETARY'S BUREAU
Information Controt Bivisiod

LOAD STUDY
BUSTNESS CLASS: RESIDENTIAL o DATE: MAY 4, 1993

SUMMARY :

BS REQUESTED BY JEANNE NELSON, CUSTOMER SERVICE, PLYMOUTH S.B., TEST
EQUIPMENT WAS INSTALLED AT THE ABOVE LOCATION TO DETERMINE THE LOAD
CHARACTERISTICS ON THE PECO SERVICE. '

LOAD CHARACTERISTICS
(TEST PERIOD: FROM 4/9/93 THRU 4/28/93)

30-MINUTE MAXIMUM DEMAND LOAD

LOAD ENERGY USE PERIOD ENDING , FACTOR,
MEASURED KILOWATTHOURS TIME DATE KILOWATTS PERCENT
TOTAL LOAD - 454.932 8:00PM 4/27/93 6.546 14.5
HBEATER ~ 168.797 9:30PM 4/12/93 0.677 52.0

DRYER 34.634 1:00PM 4/13/93 4.796 1.5

REMARKS ;

THE CUSTOMER IS SUPPLIED WITH ENERGY FROM A 120/240 VOLT, THREE-
WIRE SINGLE PHASE SERVICE METERED BY BILLING METER #9-4225534.

TABULATIONS OF CLOCK HALF~HOUR DEMANDS FOR THE TEST PERIOD ARE

SUBMITTED WITH THIS REPORT AS COMPUTER PRINTOUTS. |
e fe2 Blag
woro s DOCUMENT 2 e or d
REPORT BY: MAH , 9 Philageiphi a o
| - FOLDER F- 0010 32

q/mlq% (D CQ AL,

THE TEST HAS BEEN COMPLETED.




DAKNTEL nERWIN YI2 DEWFY RD . CHELTENHAM, ®a . 19012 HEATER

PRI I DUAL CUSTOMER LOAD {HARACTERISTICS
IR0 NUMSER 9D 1 CUSTOMER{ S
TETOBERION: 207 0AYS, FROM @/ 8707 THBG  A/28/93
MAXTIMUM DEMANDS - ]

S s . s INTEGRATER CLD & Mal F-HOUR
CAIONER TOY4L JSE  LOAD PALTOR  memecmwomewn e ey
HUMBER RWH PERTEMT KILOWATTS DATE DAY T IME ENDING
93 1pe 163.797 52.0 3,677 4712793 MUN 2130

TEST PERIOD USE~TOTAL GROUP 16B.797 XwH

TEST PERIOD USE-~AVERAGE CUSTOMER YBR. 797 KWH
HONCOINC{DENT MAXIMUM DEMAND~TOTAL GROUR 0 B77 kILOWATTS

HONCOINCIDENT MAXIMUM DEMAND-AVERAGE CUSTOMER U.B77 KILUWATIS

e
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WOUS DRl
GROWY aUMBER g9
TEST PERILLs

TEST WEEH

CNTERVAL

ENDING
003¢
0100
D130
0200
0230
0300
0330
f4apo
0430
0500
0530
oGnoe
asan
0700
0730
0800
Ba3p
0900
0830
1000
1030
11040
1130
1280
1230
1340
1330
1430
14 3D
1500
1530
1600
Y630
1700
Y7230
18Q0
1830
1800
1930
2000
2030
2100
2130
2200
2230
2300
2330
2400

TRTAL Rwi

<OAl CHARATFERISTICS -
1 CULRTOMERTSY

15t WERWIN 122 DEWEY RIDV. OHEI TEMMAM, P& 19017

20 DAYS. SR 4 9/93 THRU  4/778/93
DIVERSIFIED DEMANDS ( TOTALIZED

e i S o

44 B2Y3
FRIDAY
O _asd
0.450
D.4a52
D.A54
0,454
0.452
0.4b4
0.452
0. 450
O ,a52
0.450
0.450
0.450
0.a48
0,450
0,452
0.450
0.193
0,101
0,084
0,059
.099
0,082
0.050
D.050
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0 0op
0.000
o.on
0.277
0.05%D0
¢.o00
L. 000
c.oou
G.00e
©.00¢
O.000
£.800
g.co¢
.08
.27
O.043
0.800
o092
0.203

4.5633

4710793
SATYRDAY
0.445
{t 445
0,448
0.446
0.448
0.448
{3,448
0,448
0 448
.448
0. 445
0,446
0,445
0 .443
0.441%
0.443
0.443
0.443
0.443
.443
0.44%
0.441
$.443
©.,439
0. 441
0.438
g,44%
D.aay
0,444
0.4a41
{3,443
D441
0.44)
0. 443
D.aa
D.aa3
0,448
0.437
0.437
{.439
0.438
O, 441
{439
0.437
9,441
0.4
C.443
0,463

10,823

471183
SUNDAY
G.443
0,441
0.443
0.443
N.84%
0.44%
D.a4R
.945
g.4a%
0.443
0,445
0.445
U.aa
0.441
0,44
.44
0,445
0,446
0,448
0.448
g.446
0.046
D.448
0,848
0.450
0.450
0.452
0.452
0,450
D.,a4%
0,448
0,448
0.446
{.4dag
G.a4%
0,446
.443
£.441

0,438

4,443
p.e43
£.438
p.4a43
£.a45
O, A48
O, da8
#5.448
¢.44¢6

1. BEE

HEATER

INTEGRATED CLOCH ~ALF-HOUR

Y O KILOWATTS

41283
WMDHWDAY
0. 450
0 4486
{ 448
0 446
O 448
0.445
g 445
0. 445
0.443
0 .443
CD.H41
.44
0. 441
0.443
O a4t
0.443
0.443
0.443
D.441
0. a4y
0,441
0.443
0.437
0.437
0.439
0,441
0.439
0,449
0.43%
0,441
0.437
.42
0.44%
0.439
0.441%
0,841
0.437
1,434
0D.437
0.438
0.437
Q. 437
0.87%
D.441
0,441
O,45
0. 445
0 .443

10,711

iE 5.7 5

471383
TUESDAY
D.aas5
0,443
0.446
0,446
0.443
D.s4as
G.446
0,448
g.445
0,445
D446
0. 44%
0448
G. 448
0,445
G.4a486
0.443
0.445%5
¢.44%
0,Q4%
©.4a45
£.45¢
0.373
0.103
¢.081
C.070
0.101
0.081
0,068
0.002
0.000
0,043
{4,000
0.043
0.045
0.008
0.200
D.000
G000
0060
£.043
5.050
0.043
0.036
O, 441
0,441
{0,445
0, 845

&.378

F/14203
WEDNSLa Y
0. 443
0,443
O 445
0.44a5
0. 446
0 a4b
0,449
0,443
0. 445
0.433
Q. 441
0.443
0.438
9,437
0.437
0.439
0.441
0.441
Q.44
0.443
©.439
0. 4421
0.439
0.437
0.436
0.434
Q.441
0,448
D.44a6
0.446
.446
0,848
0.445
0,445
0.443
0. a4y
0.a37
0,443
0.44%
0.443
0,445
0.a4a3
0. 44%
0 .485
C.448
0,448
0,450
0,450

13,535

e e

-

b\..mmmnw
THURSUAS

(.448
0.448
0.450
0.454
0,452
C.aba
f0.452
0,482
0.448
0,446
C.a46
0,448
0,446
0.4a86
G, 445
0,446
0.448
0.446
0.44%6
0. 245
0. 085
0.0
0.058
0.Dg4a
0.050
0.077
0.070
0.004
0,000
0.000
0,043
0.000
0.000
D.D43
o.0n0
0,042
0,000
0.050
0.000
0.000
§.000
0.202
0.439
0,439
O, 844
0.443
D.HIG

6.019

"



CANIEL KERWIN 122 DEWES A0 CHELTENHANM, PA. 190717

HEATER

GROUPE DAILY LOAD CHARATTERISTICS -~ IMTEGRATED CLOCK HALE -MOUR

GROUP NUMBER g& Y CUSTOMER(S )

SERT PERIQD: 20 DAVS, FROM 47 9/92 THRYU - 472803

TEST WEEw LIVERSIFIED DEMARDS { TOTALIZED

THTERVAL VALY K 8717493 4718793

ENDING FRIDAw SATLROAN SUNDAY
Qo030 £.587 : O.aa3 C.443
0100 0.445 0,441 C.446
6130 C.da3 0.433 G.524
0200 §.443 0.439 0.448
0230 Q. 345 : 0.438 0.450
0300 . 0. a4y 0.441 0. 448
0330 : D, 445 0,441 0.448
0400 0. 3843 0. 439 0. 548
043y (.043 0,441 {, 448
o500 - 0.843 0.439 0.4a48
0530 0.44%5 0,441 0,448
P&00 0 445 D 441 0.448
Q630 0,443 Q.44a) 0,445
DTOO 0,443 0.437 O, 44%
0730 0.a43 0.437 0,445
0800 0,443 0439 0,450
0B30 ‘ 0. 04% 0.437 0 .44%
0800 0.448 Q.4a43 0.448
nu30 0,445 0,445 0.448
1000 0. 4ad5 0.443 0.448
1030 0.4843 0.443 0.448%
1300 0,845 0,443 0.448
1130 0.446 0,445 S 0,448
1202 0. 445 . 0,443 0,448
1230 0.448 0,445 0.44a8
1300 0. 445 - 0.448 0. 450
133D 0,445 0.437 0. 450
1409 0,445 0.441 0,450
1430 0.443 0,441 0. 450
1500 0.443 0,439 0.448
1530 0.445 0,439 D.4948
1600 , 0.445 0.439 0. 448
163D 0.443 0.a37 . 045D
1700 .439 0.437 0.448
1730 0.437 0.439 0.4846
18RO 0.437 : 0,437 0.484¢
1830 D.436 9.438 D.445
1900 0.434 0,438 D.443
1930 “0.438 0.435 0,439
2000 0.4386 0,437 0.439.
2030 0.437 D.4a%Y 0.439
2100 0,439 $.439 Q. &83
2130 0.439 0.441 0.443
2200 0,439 0,443 0.445
2230 Q.441 0.441% £.448
2300 0. 4843 0.441 0. 485
2330 : 0.4a3 0,439 0.8a3
2400 0,446 D,443 0,443

TOTAL XWH 10,687 10,568 1Dl 78%

Y OURILOWATTS

s —

/1793
MONDAY
0.443
U.445%
0. 4as
0.448
0.445
0.446
g.44%9
0,448
0. 445
0,443
0.443
0.443
0.439
g.4458
g.444
0.450D
0. 448
g.a50
0. 4aag
0.448
0,450
0.448
0.448
0.44%5
0. 4483
0.443
0.443
D.443
0. 4486
0.44%
0.4486
0.448
0,448
0.445
0.446
0.448
0.445
0.443
0,437
0.441%
0,443
.845
0,445
0.443
D.443
D.443
0.443
D.443

10.676

{€.5.7.}

e S 55 i g o o S e

4420793
TUESDAY
0,446
0.443
0.445
(y.445
0.445
0.445
D.a45
0. 445
0,446
pD.a50
0.4a48
0.445
0.448
0.446
0,446
0,846
0.446
0.432
o.0a7y
0,000
0.000
0.000
0,000
0.080
0. 000
0.D0o0
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0,000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
N, 278
Q.434%5
0.4345

4.6%3

4741793

WEDNSDAY
0.44%
{}.448
0.448
g.448
0.448
0. 445
0.04abh
0,446

0,444

0.445
0.443
0.443
0.4aa3
- 0,443
0,446
0,444
o 446
D.070
0.000
0.000
0.043
0.000
0.043
0.00D
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
. o0
0.000
0.000
0.000
0.000
0,324
0.437
0.43%
0,441
0.437
0.4
0.438
g.441

0,443

O 443
0,448

8,229

a4, 22793
THURSDAY
0.445
D.446
0,446
0.448
0.448
0,448
U.a48
0. 4846
0,448
0.4843
0.437
0.437
0.121
0.113
0.121%
T, 113
Q.124
0.135
0.115
0.118
0113
0.106
0.080
0.0%80
0,085
0,108
0.108
0.108
0.103
2,110
0.117
0.11%
c.117
0.137
0.146
0.8
Q.189
£ a3p
0,430
0.432
0.432
0.434
0.434
D.432
0.436
0.438
0.437
0.439

B.520

95/05483 103:09:0%



DANIEL HERWIN 127 DEWEY RD. (MELTENHAM, PA “wowm HEATER ) as705/83 10-09:0%

GREOUF DAILY. LOAD THARACTIERISTICS ~ INTEGRATED CLOCK HALE-HDUR {E.5.7.)

GRJUR NUMBER 0@ 1 CUSTOMER{S)

TEST MESION. PO DAVS . FROM 4 9793 THRU 4228793

TERT wEEV - DIVERSIFIED DEMANDS . TOTALIZEL v KILOWAITS

TRTERS, Lo BE23rys dE24 B2 . 27571973 4, 267493 {7271493 4428793

ENDING FRIDAY SATUROA « SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNSDAY
a030 0.43¢ 0.448 ©p.452 0.446 0,454 0.452
0100 .44t 0.445 0,450 0.446 0.880 0.4%0 .
0130 . 0.443 Q0,445 0.450 - 0.448 0,450 0.452
0200 Q.443 0.443 0.452 0.448 0 448 0,454
0230 0,441 0.44% 0.452 0.446 C.4a50 0.454
2300 0.44a1 © 0,448 0.454 2.450 G.450 0.452
€33e 0.441 . 0.445 0.452 0.4846 0. 440 g.,454
0400 0.439 . a4a5 0.454 0.446 0.448 0.450
0430 n,437 0.a4% 0.452 0,445 {.448 0,448
0500 (i.437 0.445 0,454 0.448 0,450 G.452
0530 £,439 0.445 0.65¢ 0.45%0 0.452 0,450
0600 0.437 0.442 0.452 0.448 0. 448 0,446
0630 0,437 0.443 D.450 O.445 0.448 0.4486
0700 0,439 . 0.443 ¢.448 0.446 0.448 0,446
230 0.448 0.445 0.4486 0.454 0.452 Q.445
0800 0,445 D.445 . 0,452 0.448 0,450 0.450
0830 g, 4dan 0.443 0.480¢ 0 .-367 0.450 0452
0800 0.443 0.443 0.452 0.004 {.448 0.554
0930 4,438 0.448 0,848 0.000 0.448 i ~0.070
1000 : ¢.a39 0.443 0,448 0.000 0. 450 0,000
3030 0.443 0 446 1,450 0.000 0.448 D.00n
1300 0. a8 0.668 0.454 0.000 (.450 0,000
1130 U, ads D.443 D.4852 ) 0.000 0.4A50 0.000
1200 0. 445 0.448 0,452 0.000 0.448 D.1172
1230 0.443 0Q.443 0.02%5 0.000 0.450 0. 448
1300 0.443 0.445 0,000 0,000 0.448 0,448
1330 0,445 - 0.443 0.000 0.00C - 0,448 0.448
1400 g, 445 6,445 0,000 Q.000 0.452 D.448
1430 0. 44q1 0,246 0.000 0.000 0.450 0,448
1500 0.437 0.446 0.000 0.000 0.173 0.4890
1530 0,437 0.446 0.000 0.000 0.000 0,450
160D 0,437 0.448 0,000 0.000 0.000 0.4a48
1630 D.439 0.448 0,000 0.000 0,030 0.48D
1700 0.437 0.448% 0.000 0.000 0.0320°7 . f1.448
Y730 0,841 0.446 0.000 €.000 0.000 0,482
1800 0.439 0,445 0. 000 G.000 G.D0o0 0.448
1830 0,439 0.445 . 0,000 0.D00 0.000 D.4a4g
1900 0.436 0.443 0.000 8.000 0,000 0. 446
1930 . 0,441 0.44% 0.000 0.000 0.000 0,845
2000 O DLAa4 0,443 0.000 0.002 £.000 0.448
2030 0,441 0.845 0.000 D.p0o Q.009 0.448
2100 .43%9 0.448 0.000 0,430 $.0D0 {,44%
2130 0.44% Q.448 0.000 0,443 0.000 .945
2200 O. 441 Q.450 £.000 9.448 - 0,000 0,845
2230 ¢.439 0,450 0.000 9.45% 0.050 0. 446
2300 g.445 O.452 0.438 0,452 0.000 D541
2330 D.a45 0.452 0.44% D458 g.043 {.4527
2400 0. 448 2.450 ! 0.445 - 0.452 0.122 0.537

TOTAL KWH 10 880 10.802 B8.087 5,332 B.713 9.862



CENGEL FIFLIN P2Z DEWEVY 2O CHELTENHANM, & - 100

“:mﬁ;v..;vnCm«DSmﬂGCmV.ﬁIanﬁa..mnumthm
SR HUMBESR Q0  LUSTOMER S

LS

TERT OBERIOD: 20 DAVE, FR 4 U3 THRY L 4/2B/97

WL IMGY

ol
I

¥

g

Ty oMb E D R

TLL LOERD
PR (e, «.%1.

- e e e INTEGESTED £,
"1 STOMEF TOY4w USE LOAD FALTOF  rrmswrswrrcdscmmua s ccn v mmmn o s e
rOMIgER Ky BERCENT KILOWATTS DaTE DA TIME ENTING
23 o 434,932 14.5 6.548 4727193 TuE - 2000
TEST. PERIQD USE«TOTAL GROUP 454,837 Kwr
TESY PERIOD USE-AVERAGE CUSTOMER 454,937 KwH
NONCOINCIDENT MAKIMUM DEMAND-TOTAL GROUP £.546 RILDWATTS
6. Sd6 KILOWATTS

HONCOINCIDERNT MAXIMUM OEMAND=AVERAGE CUSTOMER

05/05/93 10:09.02
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CANIEL RERWIH H el DRTES ISE SN ridEy TERHAM, QA 1010 19TAL LOAD
sRpUR DALY LOAD CHARACTERIGTILE - INTEGRATED L0} HALE -HOUF (E.&.7.)
ZR0UP NUMBER 99 1 CUSTOMERL DY :
-gg1 pEQICH. 20 DAYS. FRON 4 #7193 THRU a2 uT
TEgy wWEEY O DIVERSIFIED DEMANDS 1 TOIAL32EL v nluowATTS
IRTERV G A7 Bru3 ar10:93 AFN SR BV AF13703
Er I NG FpYDav LATURDAY SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY
0OAL 1,782 1.379 1.23% {1896 1.153
D100 1144 1.093 3,135 0.829 1. 165
0130 0.859 p.784 D.91? 0.790 0 932
0200 g, 772 0,792 D.758 0.71%8 D 9316
0230 0.727 0.701 0.773 3.707 0.867
D300 0.724 0.710 .64 5718 0.732
0330 0. 805 0 .680 0,799 0.872 D 738
0ap0 0.868 0.868 0 827 0,828 Q.88
0430 0,936 0 .806 L .733 0.710 Y057
os0U 1. 734 0.890 0.6789 0.7089 0.9864
0530 0.928 0.651 4,686 4 684 L9088
- (4800 0,958 0.683 0 680 0.670 .84
0630 v, 055 0.891 0.644 0.655% 1,122
0700 1.012 0.784 0.636 G. 668 0.946
0730 0.798 1,168 1.10% 1,166 G.740
0800 0.808 0.887 n.880 D.928 0.877
0830 9,917 g.oh 0.8566 0n.828 0.812
0800 0.490 0779 n.772 0.780 G.648
1830 0.354 0.806 3.781 0.792 9.708
1008 1,299 0.808 6,817 0.803 0.673
1030 0.286 0,750 1,052 0.758 0,718
1100 0.348 0.797 0.805% D.996 373
1130 0.254 G.B04 0.785% 1,019 1,007
1200 0.a50 1.037 0.878 1,154 1. 105
1230 0.552 1,139 1.010 0.952 0.496
1200 0.384 0,971 0.875 1,000 5.41D
133t 0.437 4 .018 1,078 0.798 .60
1400 D 461 1,002 0.781 g.787 0.350
1430 0.396 0,881 0 758 0,745 0.318
1500 0.358 0.852 0.746 p.714 0.283
1530 0,396 0.919 0.904 0.817 0.253
1600 0,480 0,977 g 880 0.814 D.413
1630 0. 139 5.948 0,732 D.8286 U.556
1700 $.473 3.830 0.754 0. B22 0.4AB3
1730 0. 56% 3.844 0,751 0.BBY 9.799
1802 O.636 3.814 ©0.728 3.995 1,680
1830 ,898 0.%34 0.724 1,118 1.414
1900 0.73% 1,038 0. 784 1,328 3.086
1930 ¢.674 1,156 0,928 y.308 5,891
2000 0.750 1.583 g.882 1.4D8 3,158
2010 T, B8 1.378 p o151 1,234 v.208
2100 0.870 1.356 §.778 y,202 4,018
2130 0.72% 1,324 0.178 3.622 2.077
2200 .823 {,2Y8 LMK 4,420 1,031
2230 D791 3.230 v, 193 Y. 250 3.p6¢C
2300 0.71%57 1. 586 1 374 1.222 2.508
2330 7.7860 2,240 3,438 1,224 1,184
2400 1 034 7. 083 1,246 1,270 5,052
TOTAL KWH 24,248 21002 2378 3v.138

15.910

A ¥4 s
WEDNSDS
1,248
., 080
0.77%8
o.749
fg.672
U.69%
3.712
0. B58
1.337
1,031
0.998
0.974
1,054
§.992
§.7498
0.676
0n.749
0 B52
0.714
0,694
0. 8658
0.6686
0.679
0,631
0.688
0.827
0.737
0.687
0.667
0.65%
0.695
0. 659
0.658
1,015
1,145
§.086
1,057
i.182
1.283
1.325
3,454
1.859
1.430
1.490
1.312
3.23%
1.236
1,182

22,891

A5O3
IAURSTAY
3,654
3.952
1,226
0.715
0,702
9.727
0.726
0.690
D.920
1,154
1.064
1,072
1,082
0.947
0.868
0.816
0.737
¢.7186
0.808
0.600
0,33
0.1398%
0.355
01. 364
0.312
0.380
D.538
0.3686
0,280
0.300
0.312
0.259
0.300
0,421
0.538
0.62
5,862
D.776
0.704
0.737
D.732
0.9
1.070
1,845
YL 488
1,235
1,187
1,211

20.687

505,97

10:09:07



mi,iEL KERWTW 1II DEWES ap. CHELTENHAN, PA, 18012 TOTAL LDAL p5s05+93 10-08:02

GEDuUR DATLY LOAD CHARACTERISTICS - INTEGRATED CLOCK HALF-HOUR JE.S. T

4R]0UP NUMBER D€ ¥ CUSTOMER(S)

TEST PERIOL. 20 DAVYS. FRON 47 9793 THRU a4r28/83 :

~ESY WEE® 2 DIVERSIFIED DEMANDS TOTALIZED ) KILOWATTS

INTERVAL 42167483 4:17483 4/18/493 a/18/93 720793 &:21787 429078

EHDING FRIDAY SATLRDAY SUNDAY NOKDAY TUESDAY WEDNSDAY THURZDA
0030 1.196 1,339 7,302 1,865 3.001 1.231 1.117
0100 1.078 1,242 1.319 1,608 0.840 1. 004 1.183
0130 0.870 1.pes . 1.205 ... D.874 a,787 0.792 0.887 .
0200 0.938 0,772 0.84% 0.851 0.812 0.732 . 0.754
0230 . 904 . 793 0.818 0.739 0.846 C.743 -~ 0.68S
Q300 0.704 0,860 0.942 o 04 0.667 ¢,8 0.658
0330 0.703 0.785 0.868 0.698 0. 701 G 784 g.67%
D400 0,694 n.674 0.713 . 0.685 0.8658 0664 0.626
0430 0.925 - 0.667 0.755% 0.708 N 8H3 n.668 . 0,808
0500 0.958 ¢.703 0.726 1.0863 1,100 ©,340 1,177
0530 ; 0. 508 . 703 D, 722 1.009 0.866 6.949 0.718
0600 1,050 0. 656 - 0,733 1,001 Q.940 0.980 , 0.839
0630 1. 244 0.641 0.691 1.084 v, 182 : 1.070 0.5712
0700 1,032 1,205 1,234 1.034 1,084 1,088 0.706
0730 0.730 0.803 0.863 0.785 fH.808 0,962 0.5490
0avo 0.8723 0.751% . 7169 6.730 0,713 0.7048 0,378
0830 0.716 0.774 6.773 £.758 0.708 0.7152 0,386
cgon 0.716 0.736 5.778 0.707 0,694 ¢.376 §.533
0930 0.690 0.71¢ 0.B11 . 6,762 0.593 0.260 0. 624
1000 0.816 0.822 0.880 0.810 g.a%4 0,254 0,444
1030 0.929 0.B17 1,243 , 0.756 0.925 .323 0.403
1100 0.914 1.232 1,026 0.671 D.838 0.241 0.349
1130 0.730 1,098 0,904 0.668 0,463 0.475 0.328
1200 0.688 1.502 0.739 0.794 0,517 0.391 0.272
1230 1. 695 1,313 0,774 0.763 0.468 0,232 © 0,328
1300 3.726 0.869 0.775% 0.716 0.500 0.265 0. 434
1330 0.688 0.785 0.907 0.880 0.482 0.276 0.476
1400 D.704 0.799 0.830 0.857 0.478 0.229 0.31)
1430 0.808 0.839 1,032 D.746 0.533 0.217 0. 340
1500 0.829 0.905 0.952 , 0.5680 0.532 0.257 0. 289
1530 0.152 0,825 0.845 0.688 0.560 p.276 0.348
1600 0.682 0.817 0.827 0.653 0. 808 0.438 0.288
1§30 0,766 o.808 0,739 0.692 0,587 0D.243 0.341
1700 8697 Y, 207 0.810 0.748 o 539 0.395 g.389
1730 1.378 0,853 0.770 ¢ 82% 0. 606 0. 382 §.752
180D ; 2.227 0.962 0.§78 $.98%9 0.612 0.364 0.842
1830 2.018 ¢, 1ad 1y, 025 1,312 0.900 0.97% 0.752
1900 1.384 1, 266 1. 187 ; 1,043 0,986 0.8995 0.896
1930 1.156 5,244 v, 284 v, 004 4,898 3.200 : ©.937
2000 1.026 3,431 1.218 .990 4,190 1.342 0.889
2030 1,056 1.178 1.300 1,087 2,635 1,327 0.929
2100 1.194 1,237 $.220 1,002 1,265 3. 248 1.003
2130 1,268 1.344 .1.29% 1,087 4.303 +,130 1.082
2200 1,298 1.402 1,358 1.168 2,345 1,132 1,109
2230 1,458 o 1.a03 y.22% 1.278 1003 v, 230 1.252
2308 1.559 1. 833 1.259 §.0B8 1.310 FERRE § 1] 1.296
2330 1. 468 1,530 11,142 0.865 1 349 1.078 1.226
2400 1,803 1.582 1,273 0.988 1,228 6.992 1,468

TQTAL Kwr 23,992 S 27,424 , 23.332 $21.725 25893 17.491 16.604
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PECO ‘t ‘K,:?‘g?g,, 'cosT ESTIMATE O@ME (T
‘ : ﬂ,j \.); s iﬁ%sidenﬂal Eleclric Service Biafmar Hambee
e . i& L — 0l Nl ! |
Cutlomar Fep ol JU f J Qb Cua:amég‘mm. . : -(
. _ 01 1995 AT Z DB ‘J Cféi/a,w Lo
 Division Offce Tele ¥ Refer to Customer # 16k all inqhiries. Bl Extimatd (1 monn)
L Customer # appears &n the monthly bitt. | $ ~
TEORETATSTS BIREY T ‘ .
rfarastlon Contenl nluic:, lypical Household Services ael,
A ~ Lraeiid 2
i Avorags ~ Adjusted .. i . Averdps Adgusted” {y.,;.
Applignce and Paniod of Use Avg. Qnb Moath For Your Appliance and Period of Use. Avg. OngMonth  For Your || 5 (o
Waits KWH  Family Wars AW Famny T
ngmmg (Wintet montna) La gyndry Setvice {Hes./week) pZ4
{14+ 5 Rooms 50 ' 0 Washer, sutornatic / ,,1,{4) 512 8 g >
AL 6 - B Hooms 65 U 82" Dryer j Gy g 4)y <4856 17 /6 —1435
3 912 Rooms 75 I feon {4) 1,100 | 18 ‘
: : it gh p. [k S . . X o
@ Outdcur; Flood! ght ; 214 Water Heafing: (Mme than any other elecinc sarvice, water heatng (s
Televlslon, Radlo and Stereo  {Hrs/day) alfected by the size of a family and the habils and ages of lts members.
g/]elews:on color - (lube type) (B) 300 | 72 1 The fotiowing lormula atempts to recognize such variables.)
1 e Television, coipr | {solid statey - () 200 | 48 40 O For ore sdult 4,474 | 250
L Telavision, 8 & W . {ubs type} {8} 160 | 28 {1 nfants up to 18 months of age 125
£1 Talevision, 8 & W {schd state} %g) 55 | 12 T Add for gach additional aduit or child 75
' i s type 1 6
; g gg’g:g {;%;?;Sgie; (33 ;5 g Heating, Alr Condittening and Ventilation
) Radio/Record Player {3 G851 O 1 S — Heat ng plant, in peak season .
C1 Grarge : " O Room Heater {2 hrs tday) | 1.300] 78
() Stereo set purtable {4} 42 5
£} Stetao sek, lerge console (4) 208 | 25 . G Quartz Heater {10 hre.sday) 15001 450 ’
' fi Burner or Stoker Motor  {Peak) 2667 b4 U 12 I,
Retrigerstion ‘ , Fumace Fan, air system (Peak) 400{ 240 ' e
L3 Relng.<Freazer tMan. Delrosty 14 cu it 328 {100 ,('l;) {1 Circulator, water systam {Peak) 250} 150
0 Ralng -Freezer (Part, Detrost) 14 cu 1 505 160 g 0 ~Air Conditioher {Window) 1,500 350
O Rofng * Freezor {Auto Defrost) 14 cu. Rt 615 200 o2 G 12,000 BTUrH:. {1 Ton, & hrs/day)
) Relng ~Freezor {Side by Side) 75¢ {300 , O ’Air Conditioner £009 1t HGentrat) 4500 1 600 e
- {1 Freezer iMan. Defrosty 18 cu. i 341 1100 36,000 8BTU/Hr. (.: Tans. 12 s, Jdayy [ |7
 Freazer {Auto Ocfrest) 15cu. ft, 440 [150 s O Window Fan - ‘(Peak) 171 30
) ) ‘ U Desk Type Fan {Peak) agl -7
Coeking i 3 Kitchea Exhaust Fan 88 L S,
& Range 12200 1150 3 Dehumiditier (Peak) 525] 300
- [Y Microwave Oven  (Based on lulfuse) | 150C | 49 A - cenus :
3 Humidilier {Peak) Y &4 It .
- 3 Roastor (3 Hrs /week) 1333 {1 18 O Alnc Fan (Peak) 370] 48 —
0 Deegp Fat Fryer {1 Hr sweek) 1,448 & - e e
0 Fry Pan {3 Hrg /week} | 1,196 14 Othe? Services
O Qroiier of Rotigiere . (1.5 Hrs/wk) 1,436 g I Dishwasher with heatar {2 cyeles/day) 1,2001 48
0 Toaster {1 He/weer) 1146 2 3 Bed Cavering ) {Peak) 17 24
L Sandwich Grilt or Hot Plate - {1 Hr/wx) 1161 2 i O Hair Dryes {15 minJ/day) 1500 10 e
- O/Colfes Maker (2 Hrs fweek) 894 | 7 - 4 X O Water Pump
{arp Coffee Maker {1 Hr/day) 1,400 | 38 T2 {1 Shallow : 10601 30
O Siow Caoret 175 11 O Deep Cbarasl 8o
| Miscelisneous Appllances: (Muitiply 2 XWH times eacn check! O Lawn Mower {Poak) 780 5
- O Blender ) Sauce Pan Q Vivratos 0 Vacoum Cleaser {3 Hrs Jweek) 630 7
0 Bottie Wariner O Waltie lran o/ B Clock ¢ [3 Swim Pootcicc pump & filter system §75F 410
£ Can Openst O Warmirg Tray I3 Floor Polisher Abavepicur of miground poois @ 74 hesSaey |
11 Egg Cooker £ Waste Disposai O Sewing Machine 0 Hesting Caole 10/ {1 ,
{1 Food Mixer {0 Heat Lamp 0 Sun Lamp O Water Bed Heater 360 | 108
G toe Gream Freezer O Healing Pad 0 Tape Recorder {Thaimosial cycee 18 HrsZday 0 coal weathér)
£ Jduicer 0 Razer 8 Workshop Equip. /g ' : — A .
3 Knile Sharpener O Tootn Brush  f Gf/A ”’f Ls ? / * {plus] KWH Subtotal (Column 8) i e Z 2L
KW Subtotal {Column A{ 4‘7 g [N 7 . y l—g 3 monli WH estimate 7[0 ﬁ 5’/-[{
H i
How to Estimate ¥ ‘u/‘ E!ar:r:c Service Bm j}
| . JUN 1413 } : ,
1 Jdenuly the applignces you use in your home. xample: watl bulb used 60 hours. {2 houts per day)
4. The tableatiows monthly KWH usage for specific appliances. tlists 255;&';&51?(0%% t_)t:‘ugs; JSOG Watt Hours
sverage power in walls and total consumption in KWH, . & -~ « = 1,000 = 4.
[ 5. Enter estimated KWH amount for each apphance in ihe righl-hand
4 Sizaof family, sppitances and living habits atfect electric use. Adjust ’ :
the “Average One Month KWH" for each appliance on the table colurnps, Add the enlries 16 obta n your 1 month KWH use.
accerding to your {famiiy size and use of those apphances 6. Youraverage cost per KWHis determined by dividing your tatal bifl
4 More precise tigures can be obtained by substituting watt ratings of linclude all charges) by the KWH used
| your appliances and the monithiy usage lor these sppliances {Wall Exanple. $59.58 = 750 KWH = $0.079 or 8.0¢
ratings tire usutlly indicated on the specitication fabel ) 7. ‘ro estimate e cost per manih for a part cmar appuance mullyply
Multiply walts lontabet} umes hours used per month andAdivide by WH ymes ypur ayerage cost per KWH, /p‘f)\ &,
1,000 o Obtam .
F\:f /(f i 5’7 / - Exam teé/\%\NH X $0.080 = SG 36 F—;__D 0“0039 4

§ 72,”\,,4}7&0%1‘
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e, b A3, i, A At bt TS it piepiiin ¥ oy ot W8 AT

g FEPORT COPY_

PP

“ACTLR SEAIAL 17SEQ PmURﬁY TEGoiP TeST CATE irss* AvgahguAspcuho )JREPORT # . WOTCR
MO DAY YR ;TY E i e t g HCALL
P ; B ' N - .
~G 7773 270 | 11| 512.992 7 Me’o J0 1 sl _
E “’ ¢
Arcou::mo Z0-19 10~ 1574 l o
- ) GP wvAUTCH OR AEGIS TER TYPE-SEFIAL SCALE
clsr ranE DA & L’ T ‘i(" [t T THIS METER d s i
ADBRESS i FouNo o
A JQWGYJﬂ} (] CHANGED * !l
CwEc @ - FERTOFFICE . GuAD BOLE KETHMAL
CAS rm SQR\AC’E METER CONSTANT ,_.C Hé. 1 / &,}J }'1//:7 4 7
TYPE GiAS CANSTANT  AOC MOTOR
CEMAND METER _ . CONSTANT D 5 | O |
“JE — TTME 1) STANCAAD SEALS "oum: '
VR WMESTM WP T % i [ : |
- iy wid: | L2 E . satreavchanee O3
A R l*‘c 1 . | caencaR change O3
STCMER AESORD CHECKED  dmeeem 16 B i - i
x i K0 . R . .
N BHANG CHflLKEQ WA M ) SRR (E?EH t} § jmm‘ s CERTACTS
WITHOUT COMP -?NTHQOMP“ Icvct 3 OIALS FouND | LET
SERIES TEST SeRES TEST H BALANCE TEST R e =
' : AS LEF o 1 teFr | euL FOUND LErT I OS5 AT
. »SFQUND ‘ AS LEFT FOUND | LEF e | PO N ’ :
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RERRKS M 16T M 5 T Fuuny 1A 1< DAL Y, stets T HMD e Dy
T 7t
Stow b £ kW DAL FAST HE TU 9. 722} 534
PE= L e e

DOCUMENT
FOLDER
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\34—:%1:\ e e {\v
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I ( 1 wpe AGN L s B ¥
Ftf 3 255 34 | 4 ] 20 V3G A Ay L 1Fg A el ¢
TAGCGUNT NO x)r' R e S A . 4 ’ - ,
T T . OP SWITGH OR REGISTE TYPE-SERIAL SCALE
CUST NAME. & 7 1en Fow =i WITH THIS METER ;
ACORESS” 1001 Aot ‘c’ﬁ i G Fuunp
, . ' 0 £HANGED : E i
ELEC e POST GFFCE QUAD POLE KEY-MARL
GAS " SERVICE METER CONSTANT it e e
TYPE_ GIALS. CONSTANT  LOC. MOTOA
DEMAND METER CONSTANY TP oP :
TESTBY | £ pdadl -t TE STANDARDW Z 52| seaus | Found | nget '
WHM R e BATTERY CHANGE [
ks e 56 CALENDAR CHANGE (23
* 6 TOMER HECORD CHECKED e 19 o BY - e AR LE
o . e T e ‘
U BILLING CHECK - 18 BY. »
I B NG CHEC , cEN ci ER TCCNTACTS
T wimRouT come WITHCOMP | o L GiALS i Founo | e=
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DOCUMENT

FOLDER

DANIEL J. KERWIN
122 DEWEY ROAD
CHELTENHAM, PA

19G12

FROM TO
4/94/91 5121091
5121191 B/03/91
6/03/91 7/02/91
7/02/91 7731191
1131491 8/28/91
7/31/91 9/26/91
- 9/26/91 10/25/91
10/25/91 11/25/91
11/25/91 12/27/91
12/27/91 1/29/92
1/29/92 2/28/92
2/28/92 3/30/92
3/30/92 4/28/92
4/28/92 5/28/92
5/28/92 6/26/92
6/26/92 7129192
7129192 8/26/92
8/26/92 0/25/92
9/25/92 10/27/92
10/27/92 11/30192
11/30/92 12/30/92
12130092 1/29/93
1/29/93 3/01/93
3/01/93 3/29/93
3/29/93 4128193

1. GAS HEAT BILLING

FROM

4/03/93
5¢21/91

TO

5/21/91
6/03/91

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT

ACCOUNT # 40-19-10-821511

;@lﬁu’ Vi @

JUN 011333

DOCKET# F-00160324

‘i%xq | |
T
JUN 14 8%
CECRETARYSS BUREAU
Inforamstion Control Division » :
KWH'S REVENUE
450 '67.81
457 65.6% ;
791 118.82 ,
1065 161.53 |
2264 CANCELLED  350.52
2598 405.00
723 108.27 ‘
855 126.32
989 145.30
958 14091
750 111.46
749 111.32
433 64.73 , ‘
807 116.05
901 135.90
1546 237.83 |
1144 174.82 \
973 148.01 , \
824 119.25
945 135.00
970 138.44 |
857 117.25 }
769 105.56 |
694 95.71 \
715 95.72 s
CCE’S REVENUE
83 65.63
18 14.62
F-001L632Y

Philag ?}()h‘ a

pEe

=finlaz

AT



GAS HEAT BILLING CONT.

FROM TO | CCF'S REVENUE
6/03/91 | 7/02/91 | 28 25.58
7/02/91 173191 27 24.95
7/31/91 8/27/91 22 CANCELLED 20.77
7731191 9/26/91 51 47.30
026/91 10/25/91 73 | 55.87
10/25/91 11/25/91 147 104.75
11/25/91 12/27/91 62 105.78
12/27/91 1/29/92 244 | 153.06
1/29/92 2/28/92 208 131.61
2/28/92 330192 206 130.42
3/30/92 4728192 113 74.48
4128/92 5/28/92 60 E 4311
5128192 6/26/92 32 E | 26.55
6/26/92 729092 31 25.95
7729792 8/26/92 27 E 23.59
/26742 072592 26 22.99
Y2592 10727192 94 E 63.24
w792 11/30/92 173 E 109.99
11730192 12/30/92 226 139.98
12/30/92 1/29/93 196 E 122.41
1/29/93 3/01/93 254 E 156.39
3101193 3/29/93 222 E 137.12
3/29/93 - 428/93 105 E 68.58

UL PAYMENTS

DATE |  AMOUNT

4/23/91 $250.00
5/20/91 300.00
6/14/91 - 268.07
7/26/91 - 130.82
10/18/91 CREDIT ADJUSTMENT  78.95
10/18/91 30000
107/92 | 300.00
21892 ~ 183.70
5/15/92 £ 300.00
6/10/92 CREDIT ADJUSTMENT  80.49

10/16/92 | 21100




IV. ACCOUNT SUMMARY

BALANCE PRIOR TO 4/04/51
TOTAL GAS BILLING

4351 TO 4/28/93

TOTAL ELECTRIC BILLING

4/4/91 TO 4/28/93

TOTAL FINANCE CHARGES

TOTAL BILLING

TOTAL PAYMENTS

4/23/91 TO 10/16/92

ACCOUNT BALANCE

V. PAYMENT TERMS

10/10/91 MONTHLY PAYMENT TERMS
 BALANCE: $8%6.84

$40.00 PLUS THE CURRENT BILL
12/10/92 B.C.S. DECISION

BALANCE: $2.528.90
$50.00 A MONTH PLUS THE BUDGET

CKB/gk

$1.182.48
1,873.95

3.246.69

83.97
6.387.09
2,403.03

3,984.06




COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC YTILIT

COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA. 17i05-3265
e ey T e &
iy 95 0\Y o
g«ii:ﬁ BCS NC: 559324 RECEIVED
= SUN 01 1993 o
Danzel !. Yeewin DEC 0 9 1997

122 Dewey Read
Melvcue Park PA 16012

Genr Mr. Kerwio:

The Bureayr of

Anyone involved with

SECRETARY!S BUREAD
informaFion Coatrol Division

Consumer Services (BCS) nas complarad i
youy complaint.

wavestigsatton into
decisicn resulting frem that
this decision, you

gre obligated te weep the terms of

CONSUMER SERVICES

(3.3
n

Attacned is the Burssu's .
investigatien. Unless you appeal
the decisiosn.

this cemplaint may appeal this decision.

12 you wani to appeal you must request a forma: hearing. Yeu san
do thig by 2:lling in the Reguest for Appeal form on the last page
of this letter. VYou must return this form-io *the Pennsylvania

Pubi:e Utility Commission
for Appesl form.

If you return this form a2ftes

by the appeal daie shown on the Reguest

the avpenl date,

your appeal may be dismissed by the Commission unless you can

demonstrate a good cause for filing

Yate . .

Yuu du not need a lawyer to file an appesl.

Pleaxse remember that you must pay your current bijls

for

utility service even if you file an sappeal.

Enelesgure

ee: A« Lartwright, PECO

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

Very truly yours,
,"‘ ~
o A =, ! f}%
WE Y S, ; PO A
J’L g /. ML T

Eva B. Ldeistein
Utility Complaint Iavestigator

L)

F-001l, 032Y
Philedelph &

Dl 1

570} 3 AL
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BEFORE T.PEN NSYLVANIA PUBLIC U TILIY oM MISSION
Danlel i, Herwin )
122 Beuey Ruad : : | ,
Melrose Park  PA 19013 © Date Yecember i, 1992
v. " ICU No. 01560324
n ; : ' 0 16 1D R21S
Fhiladeiphia Flectvic Conpany . Acct. No.__ 40 19 10 221511

1

{3 That Meter £9-4225534 waz inscalled on 5-28-82., Tha mates was tészed on T=2~32.
| The meter rested within Public Uriliry Commission guidelines for registration

| %hat:

DECISION ON INFORMAL COMPLAINT BY THE BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES:

| STATEMENT OF COMPLAINT:

The above-captioned informal complzint was raceived by the Bureau of Consumer Services on
_1-B~G2 , . from Daniel J. Xerwin L In the complaint it was alleged

ne disputes the bills gince sugust, 1991 at which eirme the company changed the meter.
83111y have doubled since the meter was changed. : :

' DJVES'I"’ZGA"I’ION BY STAFF OF THE BUREAU OF C’ONSUMER SERVICES REVEALED:
11. That neter £#6~299007 was changed on 8-26-<91 and cested on 9-4~91 The meter
Jtested within Publ{c Urility Commission guidelines for registration accuracy.

2. That meter #9-4217743 waa changed on 5-29-92. ‘han {= w&s tested 1t was
found that the dials were our o2 sv¥ne. Yowaver,ihds does not aSfect the acayracy
of the meter.

™

acourasy. ;
4. That an analysis of the average daily Lilawart haur constaptien for the pass
4 vears is shown on the attached chart.

15. That the current b1l1l, dua 12-23-92, is5 $244,99. Tae sccount balanca is $2,806.50.

The budget amgunt 13 $228.00 and {s subiect o chanie.
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BASED ON THESE FisLuiMOFEE BURZAU OF CONSUMER ss?ces CONCLUDES THAT:
+  The sccoynt has been billed for actual reglstrotion on ALl three =meferg,

£
*
Z, Biliy are eorrest asg resdered,

THEREFORE, IT IS DECIDED:

1. That the Informal complaint of Hpmial * Yeeesdm 15 disvissed
. ehinid . ! . 3 Foat L S Y

Z. Thzt Daniel J. Fervin shall pay bezirning «iss zhe Decenber, 1992 due date,
the budget amount of $228.00 by the due date monthly PLUS $50.00 wonzhly towazd the

arraavdage until the balance is pald in Ffull,

¥, That the untdlity shall not apply late paynenc charges ro the customer's
account while the terms of this decision are in effect. However, the usziziity may
epply late payment charges to any amounts that ara noy paid ou time under the terms

and conditions of rhig agreewent.

Coples of this decision will be tssued to all pafticipants in the complaint. Any quesiions
concaerning the terms of this dectision or concerning the Public Udlity Commission's dopeal
procedures may be directed to the Bureau of Consumar Services at 1-800-782-1110,

1o RN :
éff&:‘*“ &:\- R ‘:}’ @g—{-\i}:}‘}-«n—-‘.«
Eva B, Edelsteln
Uttty Complaint Investigator
Bureau of Consumer Services
PA Public Utllity Commiasion
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PEQUEST FOR .!.!’h,:‘ii‘ FROM COMSUMER SE‘,‘:‘:C.DEC.‘€510N
Piease send me formal compiaint formsz at <he addrass listed belows.

0160324
BCE NUMBER

SATE DF MAILISG

| B STCNATURE
COMPANY NAME:

Philadelshis Elecszzic Tompany

CUSTOMER NAME AND ADDRESS

{FPleass correct any mistakes AREA CUDE
in your name z2nd address)

Danfel J. Kerwin

122 Dewey Road

Melrose Park PA 19012

Mail this completed form to: Secretary
' PA Public Utility Commission
P.C. Box 326%

Harrtisburg, Pa. 17108-3233

d {3

[eramhatess

O ArrbAL THIS DECISION, RETURN THIS FORM BY:

Py

APPEAL DATE

- —o—

-
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DATE:

SUBIRCT C

TG

FROM

CONRONWEAL TH OF PENNSYL VANIA
May 27, 1993

e

M-ﬁu\- i g .,@_D
late~filed Exhibit :

TRE Philadelphia Electric Company, F-00150324)

Fiie Room

Ky ¥an Npuyen if%
Administrativesi/aw Judge

With this memorandum, I send to you a copy of a late~filed

exhiibit in the above casge.
510~ 98 L.
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The Henerable KyVan Nqeyen

/}sz}?iﬁra Tire Law JZvch 5: Terdzy H72y/5, 1973
Fenna, Peblre QL1 Ty Cormm, 122 Dewey fozd

Phils de/phiza, Covr? /302 JUN 141983 = C‘/}c‘/fe/:r ham Fe 19812
Str, | - Doc.# F-a0/t032Y f{erw/lz vs. PFCO

Sorry te fe/;;ff thal we 2re yp2ble Colocale 2y PLECO bi//s
for 1987 or 1988 The besT (mos] recenl)we C‘?)?fm'a’ﬂf‘f‘ Trow |78,
f)url/;j 1952, all toor oT oot chiidren were /19/335 a7 heme, wilh
iy sell, Mrs fierwits 2nd fber Falbery Tohy, whe pzssed 21 2y deying /750,
Vous imay nele (below) Chal bille From (982, kv lh screp pecp /o
usmj the elecTric aﬁ/ify cen Jpelydes sTerios, bhain d)\;/r};:g/ya/ ex7ra
Telev/sion s and 1adios, The c/rafr/c}/)}/ Con SOmmed Wwas almosi 35 bad
s lc//zgf‘ PLco /s ﬁ////ﬁg JU s/ Twe pecple -~ 1'77/3’1:’/](21;‘//%:’/)*/‘7/‘72

Tnew melep
r
{ 1924 fenlhs 1957 1910 1941 / }‘, RS ;

ro930 Juh,-Jol. ¢jo | 959 771 | Jgyc ; %}:"-":
H S : , ’ ’ 1 e Ay r
1878 |Jol-Aug. | gw | S7# | 1065 | 194 OB Ty
O SE |hugeSep | opye | 777 2261 L 713 Uit

770 Sep-0el | 787 yo7 | 23Y | $1Y

P05 Moy |30 % sys |
§F05 | Cl-Mov | 317 gy | 717 i DOCUMENT

Mout= Dec. | 363 174 gss | 770 | Ak At
 Dee~Jan | 412 w7y 787 57 FOLDER

pE —— 19s g |9 93
9w  \Jan-Feb |"308 |7 53 |7 W& T —

Feb-Mar | 279 29y | 750 | THANK }/00
P17 | ManAre | AJe 27¢ 1 747 |

%.Z APr-TAY | 25¢ 221 433 | . amu/g/éz,wzﬁ

27;4047« Llals | $7¢7 | sas/ | Jgeel |, . Dg,,,e/]/{ﬂwm
f@[ﬁy’ a4V 997 | 9w ﬁ’é’&‘/il 19 |
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